
Although I just said it quit for whatever reason, and you're all set, Keith? Yeah. 
All right. So I will call it to meeting to order. And the old business, basically, 
is our to do list, keep Keith keep updating for us, which is very keeps me in line.
According to this last list, it was August 18, follow up with the causeway sign and
the radar. And I know that all the emails we've gotten from Pete Joe was trying to 
find funding, and who knows if he's even going to still be around. Last thing we 
talk in the email is just keep he sounds like his agenda is full, but he also 
sounds like I'm still pursuing it. You're still in my mind. So that's the thing. 
You keep pestering him until he gets tired of pestering him and then he gets to 
work. And I agree with what Chris was saying the other day, and I think I said it 
in an email, too. It's a state road, town road. Let them pay for the sign. We 
shouldn't have to put the bill. We'll see what happens. But the causeway now, 
they're going to start there in 2022. We think the construction is to start in 
2022. I wasn't able to get a hold of the project leader this week for the latest 
update, but they should have a design together now from the contractor. It really 
shouldn't be much different than what we've already seen. The big difference is. 
The last I had heard. Which is only about a month ago. Really six weeks maybe. Is 
that instead of building a detour around the bridge during construction. They want 
to try and do it by closing 74 down for one weekend. Bring in the prefab pieces. 
Lay them. And by Monday morning. Having the bridge open again oh. So that will be a
lot less intrusive to the lake. The dec is going to be a lot happier with that. And
can they get approval to do that? I hadn't had confirmation. That's what they're 
trying anyway. Okay, well, like when we're in Albany, we all remember that was the 
biggest thing with the detour around for everybody to get into tie we'll go from 
there. Next on your list was Adopt a highway. We're still looking for somebody to 
I'm going to volunteer for that. And that's the clean up? Yes. Okay. Dave, I've got
paperwork for you or Chris has got paperwork for you, or you'll have to contact the
state and figure out how or what. Real simple. And once you put your information 
she gave all her stuff to she gave all her stuff to me. And did I give it to you or
do I still have it? I don't remember. I don't either. I think I may have some of 
it. But I'm just saying here that they will either have to see what you have. What 
I have. Or reach out to the state and make sure that we have appropriate and 
they'll give him a list of all the things that the safety vest and the whole 
enchilada this crap and that crap and you can do I have some paperwork on it and I 
think Tanya was just talked about the best safety and so I'll look too to see what 
I've got on that. But between all of us, we should get everything. And the one 
thing I did want to talk to Tonya about at some point is really I'd like to see us 
if we could, especially now that you take it over right up how to proceed so that 
the next person that comes in and takes it, this is what you need to do. You got to
contact Dot or whatever and I don't know it doesn't think it's that complicated 
front of you. Just make it easy. All. I got to call Delt. They're going to give me 
the orange bag or whatever the boat launch for the last couple of years down to the
bridge and picking all the crap up. Anyway, like you say, I know Debbie did from 
here to Charlie's Falls and then back and she came back with $0.35 with tickled 
pink and cans. But like I know we said, if everybody will do just their area and 
make it a lot easier. The big thing is working with Dot and Screwed because they 
will pick the bags up from your if you want, you can work arrangements out with 
that much I get. Yeah. Now, do they take the tires free if they are found along the
side of the highway as part of the cleanup? Yes. Okay. My only question, the only 
reason I don't put your tires out, dave has to pick them up because he's going to 
put them around your neck. $5 a piece if Dave picks them off. And now he's got five
tires and they say, well, you got to take care of it. We're not leave them right 
where you found. No. Dot will take the question in question. Park is television. 
Really? Well, you can't get rid of a TV without paying a lot of money now. So 
they're ending up on the sides of the road in the gullies and they are hazardous 
waste. And I don't know the answer to that. I do. What is it? We have a place by us
in town, two places now that will take any electronics free of charge. Oh, really? 
Down home takes them. Not here in town, back in Rochester. I'm going to come out 



this winter, my whole day, I can get rid of any electronics up by me. One Falls 
Oaks Club has a big thing. Do you remember the Oaks? You probably see it. Well, 
anyways, I think it's once or twice a year some guy puts another suffering in your 
electronics, but that raises a whole trying to get rid of all this stuff is nice, 
but when you have a large fee on it. A lot of people just toss them. We can get rid
of our electronics for free. But not TVs. Not CRT TVs. Really? Yeah. Because the 
transfer station won't take those because of the picture tubes.

They had the same problem up here when they started charging. When the dump Crown 
Point closed up or went to per bag fee, there was all kinds of trash back up on me.
They just got out the car. So it's the same. Next on our list is the Beaver. And 
how are we with that? And thank you so much for contacting. I got the Beaverdam on 
Thursday when I came up now for about an hour. And then I went back on Friday for 2
hours. I had to figure out a way to get it because once the beaver dam goes, you 
get the breed echoes and it was all stuck below it. He was putting branches in to 
try to with leaves on the end. So I had to get that out of there. So I needed a 
hook. So I used my pole saw. I took the saw with the hook. Great. Did it? Yeah. 
Unbelievable. It was rough designed and I got one in the garage. It's a hook. And 
then he welded a hook on the top of it. And I usually bring that down. Oh, I didn't
know you had that. It's short. Well, this one I could put out for like 12ft. 
Really? Yeah. And it's pretty sturdy. But as far as I marked, there's a piece of 
ribbon hanging on the road so the trapper will know. Take that off the tree. 
Serious about that, I went down the tree and stole it from the logger across the 
road. Of course I didn't bother his logging operation, but he will be starting 
soon. Okay. Is he going to go from the spillway all the way to the boat launch? 
Because if we're naive enough to think that the beaver are not building in the 
channel

I was on the phone with him for like an hour. Really nice man. All the others, no 
one would call me back. And Chris knows he does it for a living. So he has patents 
on traps that he sells. He just got back from a show selling his traps in Idaho or 
something or Iowa. And the guy's legit. So he gets like 500 people a year, 300 wood
chucks guns. He does it all. So he's going to send his bill to Ralph. Yeah. Okay. 
Did he say anything about verification of I hadn't talked to him about the 
verification, but according to him, he says he'll set his traps as long as the 
Beavers that were if our prior trapper got the Beavers agitated. Well, not 
agitated, but the trap, yeah. I said, well, how long does it take for that to go 
away? They remember for their lives about a trap and they won't go with it. Then 
you have to put a snare in or last thing he does is shooting. But I said we had a 
period from when that guy trapped last to the spring where there was nothing. Okay,
so we at least that we know of.

I'm sure he says he puts them in and he says they should be all filled within a day
or two. So I'm sure he'll take some kind of verification. I've spoken to him like, 
three times. I don't keep forgetting to bring that up. Does he need a deposit for 
his work? No. If he did, I would just give it to him. We just have a verbal 
handshake kind of a contract with him that says 200 for the first initial 100 head.
And this is Jim Comstock. Right. And this is over what period of time? He thinks 
he's going to get it done on a weekend or a couple of days, it seems like. These 
guys want to be in and out. It's not something that we're going to be a month and 
not that he might not have to come back, obviously, if there's newer to it, but 
they want to be in set up and monitor it and make any adjustments and get what they
get, and they're out of there. He's busy, so he can't afford to go to Eagle Lake 
and charge him. Yeah. All right, well, at least that's the best we can do, as 
you've seen. Keep our fingers crossed. I was hoping to get somebody in the area 
which would give money to the area and it would be easier for him to get there, but



obviously we had to go with actually, Chris, you were right way back when to hire 
this guy. And as far as I know, the town of Thai and the town of Elizabeth town 
highway departments are still looking for trappers. Like I said, I think I told you
in the email, I talked to the supervisor for Taekonderoga Sal Bruno, I believe his 
name was. He called me back because at the town meeting, they're saying they're 
looking for a trapper because they're filling the culverts up. So I talked to him 
to see who he found. He had two names. One was in Crown Point he hadn't heard back 
from, and the other one was Damon, who we used to have. So I haven't bothered 
calling them back. And then I talked to Elizabeth Town and they haven't had 
anything. So finding somebody is very difficult for both like six or $7 right now. 
If you do talk to him, make sure that he goes all the way down to about Launch 
Works, that whole channel, because otherwise we'll have a massive dam in the 
channel. And I don't know which is worse, cleaning the debris off the spillway or 
the dam in the channel, I think is significantly worse. Well, you remember for 
years we were cleaning the channel? Oh, yeah. And then it was you, me and Zach went
down and we just about tore that whole damn out and then they moved down to our dam
so there's nothing for them to move back up. You're right about it's. The last 
conversation I had with the guy in Thai was after he trapped two of them at the 
spillway. And I said they're coming out closer to the boat launch. You could see 
their path coming out of the woods where they were working in there. So he goes, oh
yeah, I know exactly what you're talking about, but nothing ever well, yeah, he 
says he looks for all that and that's where he puts his trash. Oh, that's good. He 
says where he puts it. He doesn't get turtles and snakes and stuff like that for 
the most part. Unfortunately, what we did move well, it's kind of a new business. 
We moved into the new business and whatever.

The other thing on your Keith's to do list is the welcome letter. I have a copy for
everybody. This is the letter you want to put it on. The welcome packet consists of
the welcome letter. And on the next page I got just the very front page of our 
website so that the people can find it and look it up. Another page is the 
membership application and the last page is a map of Eagle Lake that shows the 
depth and that's about it. It's nothing big and usually this year I've been giving 
them a copy of their newsletter so that they can read it and get an idea. I'm going
to ask that you put on here one thing, that we are not a property owners. We have 
no business dealing with properties. We only protect our mission statement is to 
protect the lake proper. Well, what's elf boy stand for? I thought it was legal 
lake property. And that's the word that hangs people up. They think they're getting
into a condo association. We are not a condo association. Anybody thinks of we have
no business telling anybody about the water in their front yard or anything like 
that if it doesn't affect the lake proper. Because I talked to the guy the other 
day and several people have asked, well, what do you do about the property rights 
of people, your next door neighbor? Well, can you paint your house blue? You can do
whatever you want with the house. It's only for the protection of the water. So let
me get this straight. The word. I've got Eagle Lake property. Property. And what is
the property? Well, I'm looking so how do I overcome that? You can't. So what are 
we? We are an association. No, we're not here for your property. Correct. If you 
were to go to a homeowners association in an upscale neighborhood, they think that,
well, you're going to make sure that your trash is out and this kind of we have no 
business the word property in here is correct. Yeah. Okay, so let me back up. Just 
probably answer your question. And, Chris, I'm hoping you can hear it too. 
Everybody I've talked to when I hand this out, we have explained that this is not 
to tell you how to paint your house. This is for the lake only. Correct. Okay. It 
needs to kind of state that in there so that, again, from what people perceive as a
property association, it's a homeowners association how you treat your property in 
a traditional community neighborhood. So it needs to say, our mission is to protect
the lake proper, not your right. And I guess you're right, and we have and I guess 
I've just been getting lucky because telling people and we are I don't want this 
association or group to start telling people what color to paint their house or 



anything else. Their trash can sit out there too long. Yeah, okay. Well, yeah, I 
wrote not a homeowner's association and controlled the individual use of properties
around the lake. So that's what we give out. And according to well, Keith was 
saying that we should put it in the website, and you guys correct me where you 
think I'm wrong. I don't want to do that. I'd rather see us put something else in 
the website, because what I'm looking at, you get this letter from us, say, welcome
to the neighborhood, then you read it on the website. It's like, they can't even 
write me my own letter. They just copied it from the website. I'd rather have it 
kind of sound a little more personal from a person like that. The website could say
something just a general welcome. But on the Yelp website, under the membership 
tab, there is a whole thing of what the benefits of being a member are that you get
as an associate or as a full fledged member or as a business, what benefits do you 
get? Or that you get voting rights and you get this, and you get the newsletter, 
and that can be included with this, and you generate a quickie letter. It's the 
personal contact that goes along with, hey, we pulled this off the website, and we 
want to share it with you personally. If it's on the website, great. It's just a 
reinforcement of they found it there, and now you're presenting it in person. So 
don't think that the website is impersonal. It's as personal as you want to make 
it. Again, I didn't want it to look like, oh, I got this letter, and they just 
copied it. Wow, I really work hard on this too. I don't know. I think the fact that
you're actually physically going up and shaking someone yes.

It's like when I called the people that bought Tilly's place got all kinds of 
information from them. I said, hey, send me your contact information. Two days 
later, I got all the contact information. I can update the website or update the 
database, and life goes on the rest of them. It's kind of hit and miss and pick it 
off the tax rolls as I can.

And they've done that in the past. They did it when they there was one agent that 
was and I don't know if that's the same one or not same one. Brenda Wells. Keith 
reached out to her the other day. She's interested in a sponsor ad on the website 
for Glavus. So we're putting that together, I think. And then again, going back and
I don't know how to do it. We're just discussing this, I think. Well, you're 
absolutely right. I would have thought that Glebus would want to do it a lot sooner
because people get on the website and see Glavus and just like in thinking I've had
these new neighbors ask questions about snow plowing and different things like that
or painting and turnover. Yes, there's been a big and I give them who I know, but 
if we could find somebody that would advertise on our website these people get on 
the website. It's right there. Again, I understand trying to they're looking to 
come up in the winter, some of them. I got a guy that flows

he does over here, too. Well, that's another he's had a lot of things with his 
family.

One other thing in between here is there a distinction between a welcome letter and
then so much when they become a member, we send them the membership packet, 
whatever that entails with the map and with this and that.

Obviously the website is all free and accessible, but what is the perk of being an 
actual member versus a non member? I knew what you get personally, but what is 
somebody oh, I got my packet and I got this and I got that. And we have a list of 
again, I don't want to create work here, but list of contractors, a list of plow 
guys, a list of people in the area, that kind of thing. And those people could come
into us and say, hey, I want to be on your list and maybe charge $10 to be on our 



list, or whatever. But that is something they get after they remember or not. If we
start providing names of plow services and garbage pickup and this and that, then 
we become back to the homeowners association, which we're not. If they want to put 
an ad up on it. I was talking to Dave earlier. I had a couple of inquiries about 
rentals over the last six months to a year up here. And I know the only people I 
can suggest the Schultz, is because they're a sponsor. If anybody else is out there
renting, obviously they do it at their own if they want to be a member, if they 
want to have a sponsor page, then they get the exposure that those people that are 
paying the business membership, much like people ask me about who do I know up here
that does boating chris Hide because he's on our website. Other than that, I know 
nobody. There could be somebody in my backyard, I don't know them. Not going to be 
interested in giving their name out. Matter of fact, the new people that just 
bought Tally's place, we're asking about a boat. Whose name did I give out? Not 
because you and I know each other, but you're on the website. Go to the website and
look it up. That's a good point. And to answer your question as to what is the 
advantage of being a member, and you and I have talked about this numerous times is
we send the newsletter to everybody whether they're a member or not. So it's really
kind of you can freeload and get the same information if you're not a member. The 
only thing that is different is that as a member, you can vote. As a non member, 
no, you can't vote. So yeah, that's one that we have to wrestle with at some point.
But on the website, you have to give them enough to get them to bite, but at the 
same time

so much of it's available that they can see them go on and get everything they need
without being a member. The only thing is being a member, you know, that you're 
helping to offset the cost of the water testing and all the other things that cost 
money that we're doing right. And that's where you kind of have to say, hey, the 
things that we're doing cost money and we'd like to have you as a contributing 
person to that because otherwise those items won't get done.

As I've explained to some of the people, is more of a voice or a collective voice 
of what happens to the lake. When they were talking of using the lake for the 
drinking water for the town of Thai, that falls right into our mission statement 
because you know this lake is going to be changed then no boats. That would really 
impact all of us. Well, the reason we were going to the meetings is to find out 
information, not so much as to speak for Eagle Lake people. And then they got rid 
of that idea. But there's other things on the lake that we need to the only thing 
to politician we all know the only thing the politicians listen to is votes. And if
you show up and you've got one vote yeah, okay. Thank you for your time. Hit the 
road. Unfortunately, we don't have that many votes up here. Nobody lives here. 
Nobody lives here. I'll get into that another later on. But at least Dec and APA 
have to listen and our state senator and assemblymen because we vote in their areas
and the congress person also. So we have a little persuasion power, I guess, there.
All right, so we got the bigger part of it is when you say that you have 75% of the
residents around the lake as members. They take notice. Yeah. Very seriously. Take 
notice. That's one of the problems with the water. Nobody wants to collectively 
come with a voice they didn't know. Organize. Right. And they have no power. It's 
so obvious. If you went to the meeting, he said he sent a letter out to everyone 
that organized. But you know what? I never got a letter. I didn't get a letter. 
Right. Well, he sent it. That's a whole other topic. But there's been a few things 
that are set. Well, we have to wrestle with that a little bit here, too. Anyway. 
But there's been a couple of different things. And I am not. I am not, and you 
can't be, and I am and I'm not. It doesn't work. Right. It's like when we did the 
boat launch and the beach thing. It was all in or not at all. If we weren't all in,
we would have been blocked by now.



Okay, well, the water issue is towards the end of my list, too. Well, around 
properties, I sent an email out, excuse me, I'm chewing on a donut here, Chris. But
that had all the people who as much as I know oh, you did? You didn't read your 
email? I don't get email up here. It was last week or two weeks ago. Oh, this one? 
Yeah, that one. Oh, because that's my list of questions. Okay. All right. There you
go. Sold properties, as best as I know, in the last since 2019. Okay. Talk to our 
neighbors. Milano is now included. Their dues have been paid, and those that have 
paid dues, I have down there. Milano. Is that the ones that they bought the tilly 
place? Yes. Okay. I got that tilly's place. All right. First one on the list there.
First one on his page? Yeah. Okay. All right. How about it says waters 74. Where is
that? I know where roof 74 is. Where's? Water's house. The one that has the pump 
sitting at the edge of the road, it looks like. Oh, he's the guy I talked to. He 
called me last year. John. Okay. That sold for $99,000. Do you believe in it's 
falling off that's? Why? Well, he came up with a whole list. Okay. And I see 
there's a trailer there. They are doing work. No idea. There's a trailer park 
there. I haven't seen anybody actually about. Okay. I got a house with water pump. 
Okay. I know where that is. How about magu 74? Right across the street from you 
here. The old Walt Plasky's place. Which one is that? The one that has the sign 
out. Over the top is alert red one just as you go down. No, got the sign out says 
the trout or something like that. The one that says the bare rock or something? No,
that's Kelly and Todd. And their name is Duke. She's pronounced it a couple of 
times. She's a third grade teacher. Oh, it just sold. It's not MCU. That was who it
was. No, it's not. I'll have to check, but it's like a Delrico. Yeah, Debbie would 
know because she went through the woman kelly explained their last name to us so 
that we could understand it. Because they may be the new owners, but the old owners
was MCU. Oh, I'm sorry. Sorry, I'm old owners. This is Bare Rock. All right. We've 
talked to them. I don't know. I'm sorry. I know where that one is. Davis Little 
house. I got given a cup of coffee. Where's Davis Little house? The one that's over
here. That's right across the street from Schultz's or right in that log cabin. No,
it's a two story. The guy with the New York Jets or New York sign right next to the
garage door. Right.

My snake man lived there one winter, then he moved back to Steube Banks next to me.
And that's jeb J-E-B-B That's who now currently owns it. Yeah. Okay. Nobody's 
talked to them. I used to see people at all those houses. Do we know who bought 
there? Yeah, just so that I can keep him on the up

barwick. Do we know who bought that one? Nobody told me his name. My buddy Bob, 
who's up here this weekend, is up here most weekends with me. Met them at the Gate 
and Detrix or something like that. Yes. I just talked to Charlie's house last night
with Eugene and a bunch of people, and they said they meant I think you're right. 
It's like a Dietrich. Yeah, something like that. Tree service in Thai. Dietrich, 
yeah. Runs a tree service with that person. Yes. They did say he has a tree service
down in Taikan Deroga. I'm going to be able to take care of your road now. I won't 
have to do all the trees.

What's? Hannan. H-A-N-N-A-N on Route 74. Log cabin is down in the corner. It's got 
the jet skis in the oh, is it the end of the logs or painted yellow

ones that had two boats with towers? That's a rental place. There were 30 people on
Turtle Island. It was 30 people at that house last weekend. At least. I want to 
make sure it's the big log house that has the yellow ends on the log on the garage.

Prospect Point. Where's that one? Yes. Catland is up next to Tilly. Next to Tilly. 



If you go around Prospect Point, there was Dorfund Stock right on the point. Then 
the next one back is Catland's, the deck in the water, the deck that's bubbled 
outside on the water's edge. And then Till, these place is the one that's got the 
deck sitting at Grade because the APA would not let them build. Not a lot of build 
deck, but if it's at Grade, you can't call it a deck. It's now a piece of flat dirt
ground so it doesn't fit in the. APA's category. So that's why theirs is dug into 
the hill as opposed to being out on the shore, which may or may not be proved to go
back a little ways. The log house with the yellow ends as you're coming from the 
causeway to Taikana Roga, right next to that, between the boat houses falling down 
and that log, there's a little gazebozeboy house across the street that goes with 
them, as far as I know, yes. And that's for sale. I just saw somebody, and I was 
going to stop in on my way to Elizabeth town. Somebody backed their truck into 
there as I was coming in, so I assume it's the new owners and I was going to go 
down oh, I know. I forgot to pop off the welcome packet, but they won't get there 
on the water. I forgot one on here.

I think it's 245 or something like that. That's nice lakefront, that place, the 
road. Yeah. All right. But you can have the same problem where a mountain moves and
ships the whole house off its foundation. What's that say? Oshir. O-S-I-E-R-O. 
Patio. Where is that? On the inside of the bend where the truck went into the lake.
Oh, that's the one up on the hill that's falling apart. Well, you'd never know it's
falling apart unless you walked around. It looks like a cute place from the 
outside. And the pictures of the realtor put up online. Oh, it's a classic little 
place. And then you walk into it, you look into the living room window and you can 
see great Mother Earth sitting. The whole damn living room floor is missing. And 
they're the new owners. Owzer is the old owner, but retains a right to use the 
shoreline for putting a boat there are different docks and boat accumulations along
that shoreline right in where the truck went in a lake there. There's three boats 
now. Okay. Yes. Now I'm going to expand on that a little bit. It is my 
understanding and talking to different people, and then maybe it's OSHA. Is oja the
town assessor. Yes, that's the one. Have you seen her going around every night? 
Yeah. I hope she's not assessing anything where she's a hell of a nice person. Is 
she? Okay, good. If you need information, at least if I need information, I can 
pick up the phone and I can have any information about you or your property that I 
need in a heartbeat. If it's for the association, she is my go to person for 
contacts, and I share information with her when I have contact information. The 
great person to work with. Well, I know a guy across the street doesn't think so 
because he got 58,000 for this 15ft, and he's already filed a lawsuit with his 
county over it. But that's a whole nother story. I'm hoping to see how it works 
out. We're just curious about the town assessor and what's going on. I don't want 
to be confrontational. Whether if she's an athlete, she is a sweetheart. I had 
problems with getting in touch with the assessor for Crown Point. She bailed, said,
here you go, here's what you need to know, at least to me, other people, if you 
piss somebody off, you reap what you wrote, what you sell. If I have to battle, 
I'll battle, but I'd rather not if I don't have to. As she has said, with property 
values, she cannot dispute the person next to you sold for four and a half and the 
person on the other side you sold for four and a half. And you're arguing that 
yours is only worth 50. You better have a good reason because your state is by law 
going to come and look at what she does and she's going to base hers based upon 
what has sold around you. Well, it'd be interesting to see how he makes out because
she does have as I talked to her about Becker's place because it was the most 
expensive one. She has the ability to go, yeah, that was a very unique situation 
and I'm not going to put that into the general mix when everybody around her is 150
and that one is 750. Wait a minute. But when it sells for a mill and a half and she
goes, the next one sold for a mill and you're asking you got to look at what's 
around and be realistic about it because that's right. But she is not one that 
goes, well, that's a mockay property unless Jack deserves it. I'm looking at our 
people and I'm counting 12345 new people that are not members that we know of, and 



I'm only seeing it off of his paperwork that says question marks or no. So I guess 
the question would have to be keith, if you can find out if these people because I 
don't want to go up and act like I don't know what I'm talking about, say, here, 
join us. Well, we already did. This is off the current this year's as of 22.

We're talking banking statements. Yes. You got the check back from Henry and I 
emailed you who I think it is. I know who it is. Is it Henry, the gay guy? Okay, I 
know exactly what place it is, but I have only

oh, you don't want to know what he calls you, but it'll be on record. So you'll 
have a good lawsuit when you get on. All the years I've been up here, the only way 
even my kids goes to gay guys. Okay, that's all we know about. I just found out 
their names recently and then I just found out that Robert, who must be the female 
of the gay couple, is cleaning out the culvert over here for the stream. He's 
taking that over since Charlie died. I talked to Barb just last night about it and 
how long he's going to do it? I don't know, because the stream was really flowing 
good time, which tells me that's open, but they're not trapping because I talked to
Trapper Jim, and he's trying to get out of. He's 83 years old. I don't mind him. 
All right, well, we've covered a lot of things.

You guys own the lake. Let us know whatever you find out about the trapper of 
anything. I showed you what's going on with my folk Tally, and you can relay that 
to Ralph? Yeah, we'll try to figure that out and keep track of. I like your 
paperwork. I got to be up for a few days over the holiday. I'll be a full week. 
Okay, you are? Yeah. Okay. I guess we're coming back up this weekend. I'll give you
a call. I'm probably coming back up Thursday. See you. All right. See you, Ron. See
you soon. All right. Okay. With Henry, the only thing I have is a USPS address for 
him. I did. Google his name. There is a phone number associated with it. It's not 
connected anymore. There's an email, but I will not blind send something to an 
email, not of that nature, anyway. So we'll see what comes back. But the reason for
notification is not so much that the funds for their check were taken back out of 
our account, but that we got charged an $18 service fee, which is standard 
operating procedure now for presenting a check that was presented on a bank account
that was closed. I did call their bank, and when the check was written, the account
was open. It took us 25 days from the day that the check was written or thereabouts
to the time we presented it. So in that time span, they closed their account and 
did not wait for all their checks to be cleared. So they get charged also. But the 
meantime, we got ding for $18. Not that it's going to break the bank, but if too 
many people do that, we wind up going backwards with our does he even know he gets 
notified because somehow he has to pay a bank fee on his end because a check was 
presented on account that was closed. So he gets charged, too. Just like you 
bouncing a check, you get $25, $50, whatever service fee for. So the bank has got 
to go after him for whatever that works. So then there's no excuse for him. If I 
talk to him and say, are you going to be a member of your check balance? There's no
way he's going to be able to say, I didn't know that. He might say that. I don't 
know. If he doesn't get his mail, that's one thing or something. But, yeah, he 
definitely should be notified by mail. Give it 30 days, see what comes out of it. 
But in the meantime, like I say, we've all been notified that if we get too many of
these bounced checks. We got something that we got to address. At some point, we're
going to figure out how to wrestle with the elephant in the room because you 
present a bad check and you go backwards. And we think we got this number of 
members. We don't whatever. Is that the one you've gotten or is there more? No, 
this is the first one that we've ever gotten, but obviously we don't want to make a
habit of it. And my letter was kind of clear that says, hey, we got not only 
charged your $25, which means you're not a member, but we also got charged an $18 
service fee. We appreciate contacting us to rectify the situation and hopefully pay



your dues and the $18 service charge. We'll see what comes out of it. Yeah. Okay. 
Same kind of thing. I would send out my business. Yeah. Did it as timely as I could
finding out the letter came in within five days of me receiving a letter. But 
again, mail gets kicked around and kicked around. So it could be but try to deposit
checks in a timely fashion. Unlike one treasure that we had that typically it's 30 
days, 20 days between received a check and deposit time. For me, especially in 
July, there where we got a significant number coming in and Keith gets them, and 
then I get them and process them. Deal. All right. Speaking of communications, 
while we're on that topic, one of our other residents around the lake back in 
prospect point or Lansburg or something like that, on occasion paid dues, said from
Florida that you got yeah. They asked about the water system. Can we add it to your
database? And I said, yeah, and I wrote them. And it's now been 20 days since I 
wrote them. Initially, steve Myers put together a nice reply to and I asked Steve, 
should we send this out to everybody in his comments? Yes, sure, go for it. And 
that's what generated the email blast or the interesting email blast. But I've 
heard nothing from the person in Florida again, as to how to put their information 
in the database. And I've heard nothing from the sister that supposedly is part of 
that family. So here we have effort, expended and no reply. My feeling is, screw 
it. I get lots of things to do, and chasing people on the lake is not my thing. 
Debbie and I discussed that letter and tried to figure out which house it is. And 
the only house we can come up with is when you go down Harris point as you pass 
Charlie's driveway just on the other side as a trailer. Harris point. I think it's 
prospect point. Oh, you're top prospect. I think Lansburg is on prospect point. But
don't quote me on it. I thought you said Harris Point. No, that was Hank Bartlett. 
That was our buddy Henry with the badge. I thought you said it was Harris point. 
Okay. I have it in here somewhere, please, because Gooseneck Water latest 
communications. Let's see what they say here. No, that's

that wasn't it. That was something else about sold properties. I'm going to leave 
that with you because we have some minutes to read here, too. Radar speed signs.

That's that

maybe I didn't bring it. Letter image, check image. I guess I didn't bring I 
thought it said I could be wrong then. No, henry Bartlett. That's the one from 
Henry Bartlett there. So you can have that because that was the bank. If you 
haven't printed that on your own, there's your Henry notice department on debt on 
our part return checks. Yeah, you probably got that. You already wrote that to me, 
so that can be yours because that's that yeah, I did have this. I didn't print out 
where okay, well, I don't know where they are because again, well, we're trying to 
figure out and if it was Harris Point we thought we knew the house. No, because 
there's another name that goes along with it, as opposed to just launchburg. 
There's another name? Yeah, there was another name. I thought she said or they said
something about family member and Troy or albany. Yeah, one of them lives in 
Continuing. One of them lives in Albany. Yeah. What we did is in just a little 
history, there was a water leak we found on the side of Harris Point Road. So we 
called the town. The town and on the line just took off down the road. So we called
the town and they came and they shut it off and they said, we'll find out who owns 
the property when they call. They don't have any water. Nobody's ever called. Sakon
gets his water through my driveway, right? Charlie gets his water from 74 out to 
his two cabins. So they're eliminated most everybody else has a well, including 
Henry. So the only house I could think of would be the trailer. Could be. And when 
you said Harris Point so I was trying to figure it out, but it wasn't worth 
spending a lot of time on. And if they're not calling you back, the heck with them.
If you need to know where things are, call me, because the database has a way to 
look at property maps, and I can tell you exactly what property is image wise and 



everything else. That's how I keep track of whose properties are sold and bought. 
When the county finally catches up with it and puts it on their website, then we 
can get the mailing address. Well, I know the county. I was on the website just the
other day, and Bolkovich is still bokovic and I know it takes a long time. Well, it
depends all that paperwork to get through. It depends on whether people are even 
filing the paperwork and whether they know to file the paperwork because it's up to
the attorney and whoever and however yes. So I was just trying to figure out I just
pulled up the email. It is harris Point Road. Okay. And the last name is Tanner. 
Yes.

Okay. All right. So that's the only house I can think of that would have water from
the town because everybody else after you go past from Henry all the way back to 
the Point is on a well and with nobody there, they could shut the water off and 
nobody would know it. All right. I'm not going to worry a whole lot about it. It 
would make sense that they were inquiring also because of what they wrote, that 
they may have public water. But again, who knows? It's tough without a reply. I can
only go so far and I'm not willing to go any further at this point because it just 
doesn't make any sense. There's a lot of work to it. Well, we're on the water. 
Jack, if I can. You got invited to a meeting with Lisa Phonic. Yes. Do we have any 
feedback on that meeting that we can share or how we got there? The only reason I 
read it is because when I read your email, we were invited to at least the finance 
representative last week, Thursday. Did everybody on the lake get the same 
invitation? Was it Joe Gidano handpicked? As far as we're he called me and asked if
we could be there when we went to the meeting. Zillow was there, I was there. There
was a town board member there, not woods, the other one. There was this guy who 
lives right down here by Corduroy Road who is always complaining and crying at all 
the meetings and raises hell but doesn't get anywhere. There's only a select few 
people. And I think what Joe was trying to do is people that were going to speak 
and say their point without getting all crazy and screaming and yelling to step 
onix representative. Fortunately, everybody spoke. I spoke, told him to take it 
back to a lease. I'm sick and tired of spending money around the world for people 
to get water and our own people need it and we do nothing. Take that to a lease. 
And fortunately I found out later that his wife works at the Elizabeth Town 
Library, which she's good friends with my Debbie's sister and he lives in Westport.
But nothing has come back from any of those meetings. They did talk about the 
infrastructure bill. Bill Clifton, who lives across the street, has written letters
to Truman and Gildebrand and Stefanik, Debbie and I. Debbie mostly has talked to 
Danstack and she also talked to Simpson, he's the assemblyman about it. And they 
have all pledged support to get grant money if it comes available at the last 
meeting. And this spring goes into where you saw it was in the Sun News. The 
reporter was there, the Popey's granddaughter, her daughter stood up and screamed 
and yelled at the board and that's generated andy bulkovic's letter. Debbie and I, 
we gave them our opt out bill across the road. A bunch of us opted out. However, 
with the opt out, it still goes to a board vote. They can ignore our request, which
will generate another set of problems. I specifically asked about the referendum. 
Who can vote in the referendum? Joe Gidano said we can. Again, I asked, if I am not
a registered voter of Taikan Oroca, can I still vote in a referendum? The answer 
was yes. It should be in the board minutes because most of us here in Eagle Lake 
can't vote because this is not our permanent home. We were told we could. The 
question I failed to ask and I didn't think of it until later. This referendum, if 
it happens, is it just for the people in the Chilson Hill, Eagle Lake, or is it a 
town wide referendum? I think it would be just for us because we're the ones that 
are footing the bill, the $3,000 per year for 40 years now. I don't know what's 
notification of this referendum also, that's a good question. Okay. And I'm going 
to ask this of you. Can you summarize that so that it can be shared with the or do 
we not care to share that with the rest of the residents? I just have concern that 
Joe is cherry picking certain people for certain reasons and listening to Dave that
there is no Cohesiveness of 74 and there isn't. And one person goes down and yells 



and screams and nothing gets done. I've said this before and it doesn't affect the 
water doesn't affect me, right. It does. The ship has sailed in many respects for 
that 74 project unless somebody gets anchoring to unite people for a common cause. 
And Steve Myers is going to do that back and forth and where we are. And we got 
another topic that we got to deal with in some of that respect. But if you feel 
it's important for the water to summarize that and put it in writing and share it 
with the rest of the community, we can do that. If it's not important, then we have
to back away from anything. I would hope that Bill Zito as a resident that went to 
the meeting feels strongly enough to share what he heard and took away with that 
with his neighbors. If he doesn't, then he's acting as a solo person yet again. And
solo people, as we know, don't get things done. You can yell and scream all you 
want is a solo band. A couple of things that we have talked and I say, Well, I'll 
back up a little bit if you read my response to Andy, who really pissed me right 
off. Yes, because he as a president, should know the mission statement. And I was 
going to answer him. And Debbie calmed me down because it wasn't going to be worth 
the fight. But he's been told numerous times. It is not. We're only here to get the
information to tell our neighbors we're not here. Correct. Acting as Eagle Lake 
property owners and speaking as a group, we're just trying to get the information 
so everybody has a little bit to know what they're dealing with. It's been 
sporadic, what we should have done and what we've discussed. Debbie and I have 
discussed it before about hiring an attorney to represent all of us. However, how 
do you get money out of all these people? Because I'm not going to foot the bill on
my own. So we have already contacted our personal attorney who has directed us on 
what to do. That's up to us. Again, the people on Chiltern Hill can't afford this. 
The people on Eagle Lake. And that's the other thing. I'll bring this up to you. At
that meeting with the Phonics representative, it was brought up that the people in 
Eagle Lake, they live on the lake. And that pissed me off. Wait a minute. Eagle 
Lake is a working man. Poor man's Lake. This is not Lake George. This is not 
screwed. Lake. This is not Champlain Lake. There's no marina, no restaurant, no 
nothing. So you cannot compare Eagle Lake to Lake George. Totally different entity.
Totally different. So you got to remember, just because we choose to live on a lake
doesn't mean we're filthy rich. Yeah, and I think that when they say you live on a 
lake, that's the image a lot of people come back with. Oh, they must have a lot of 
money. A lot of properties have been passed down. Yes. And that was also brought up
and it was also brought up to the town by my wife and one other person that we want
to leave this property to our children to inherit. However, we don't want to leave 
it to them with this big burden and that's what's going to happen with the 30 and 
40 years. So a lot of things have been brought up and unfortunately it's a state 
and a federal problem. The town is part of the problem, as we have been. I think 
I've missed one of these public hearings only every time we go to the public 
hearing and I ask the same question at our general membership meeting how many of 
you have a definitive answer of what's going on with the water? Nobody. And yet 
they want us to make a decision. Nobody has a definitive answer coming from the 
town. On top of that, I have talked to Moran across the road. He's personal friends
with the well drill in Vermont. This has nothing to do with the lake association or
property itself. This is us personally. We're trying to get a hold of the well 
driller and have a meeting with everybody that's interested in drilling a well 
because a lot of people don't know if they can or can't and trying to get a group 
rate. But that has never been discussed on the pretext of the Eagle Lake property 
owners. This is just personal and I only deal with us. And if it comes about, I'll 
try to get a flyer out to everybody and say, here's the well driller, ask your 
questions. A lot of these people, they have no idea the well driller has been here.
He said, you can drill here. It was an estimate. We still don't have anything in 
writing yet, but we're trying. But the water issue is disrupting in the sense that 
you have one person like Andy throwing rocks at the association, the property 
owners, when he has no business to throw the rocks, and I have to find out. But I'm
almost positive he never told the new people about the water problem. I know Bill 
across the road never knew about it, and neither did the people that bought by 
Andrex because I checked the realtors web page, tree, Bliss and the other ones, 



Branick and Friedman, they all say Town Water. Yeah. They don't say

yes. The reason don't know where that goes. Jack, the reason I come back to the 
letter is being the person that kind of keeps the rear to what's going on. I hear 
very little about 74 again, not that I'm on their mailing list by any stretch, but 
I talked to Geodarno back in February, March, something like that. I was working 
late down night and he called in a panic and wanted access to our database. Yes. 
And I said no. But I had a long conversation with them after the board meeting and 
I basically told him point blank, if you don't communicate well with the residents,
you're never going to get anything. And he goes, oh, yeah, I'll get something out. 
Never happen. But when I read that you were invited to a meeting and we get no 
follow up on it, I get concerned, because if this comes out that you as Jack McKay,
or you as Jack McKay, president of the association, got invited, and we don't share
with what came out of that. You shared a whole wealth of information right now. 
Some of it's fact, some of its opinion, however, it's biased based upon. But if we 
don't share that with the residents, we are no better than anybody else saying, 
well, nothing happened. I know it's not the association thing, but it's a real 
delicate, touchy subject that Andy Belk has every right to bitch and complain and 
should know better. I agree with you 100%. I tried to post on Facebook that day and
it failed because I'm not a Facebook person. Neither am I. I'm a user of it for 
buying and selling, but that's it. If Debbie, your wife, wants to post something to
it as a rebuttal, as a comment to Andy's thing, as Debbie, she's welcome too, 
because anybody can post anything. If you're mad at Andy, talk to Tanya and either 
have her pull the post from Facebook or write a rebuttal and have Tanya put it 
there for Andy Phelps. Steve Phelps may be doing it also, either way. Okay, well, 
that's something else we have to address of saying something to Andy. However, I 
also, after I calmed down, that would this only aggravate and prolong the 
conversation better just let it die. Because unless there's a lot of stuff on 
Facebook which I don't do Facebook, I have no idea. I just happened to stumble on 
it because what? Was I talking to somebody? Oh, Chris, I was talking to you and you
said there was a bunch of noise on Facebook about the water from the Sun Times 
article there. I guess I missed whatever happened in between there. What did Andy 
say? Other than I know I saw his one comment about Donna with the gigabytes 
associated with shame. Was there more to it than that? No, that was the end of it. 
That was it? Yeah. Just shame on us for not taking the lead and doing something. 
Yeah, I guess I'll have to go back and see it because the rest of it yeah, it was 
the same I thought I brought I didn't make a copy of it, but anyways, the bottom 
line, if all you read was Andy's comment, you don't know who Andy is. Did you find 
it? Yeah. Okay. He wrote, Deanna put the 74 communications that I can't read 
because I wrote it a half page, but basically that I should take notice of what 
Diana spoke or how she spoke up there. Well, I don't even know if Andy owns 
property on the lake anymore. He had three pieces there. Do you sell all three or 
not? The realtor that I talked to or Patio, actually, when I talked to her, she 
goes, don't know if the people that he sold to didn't get the right away or 
something like that. Only two pieces of the three were recorded properly. I had no 
idea. But if he's not a property owner, then he needs to be told to shut his mouth 
and end the discussion. Well, the point is the Popey's daughter, this is the only 
meeting I have ever seen her at. She raised a bunch of stuff that we've been 
talking about for months and months and screamed and yelled and this and that and 
whatever. She really didn't help anything. Again, she just wanted to be heard, I 
guess. And Depofi was there and he was running his mouth and said a couple of 
things, but nothing great. My only thing with Andy is the Eagle Lake property owner
should take notice and be ashamed of themselves. Well, basically I say, screw you, 
Andy, because we're taking care of it. And you were told we were at a New Year's 
Eve party a couple of years ago at the Clark's house with Andy and Robin, and he 
brought it up and I told him right then and there to his. Face. It's not an Eagle 
Lake Properties issue. We are only gathering information so we can try to keep 
people informed. Our mission statement is the lake only. I understand that it 



affects the property owners, and it's a delicate line, and I just want to make sure
that we keep them informed, because my future thing is looking at these people 
coming up and saying, well, look at the water issue. Where was the lake property 
owners? And what good are they? Where were you then? And I don't want that said. 
What I do want, Sad, is it wasn't really their issue, but they did try to keep us 
somewhat informed, and that's basically it. What irritates me is just Andy running 
his mouth and people listening, if anybody that's why I come back to is it a 
rebuttal to his statement and or again, what we're finding out here, something that
needs to be put forth. Can I leave that in your yeah. I don't know about rebutting,
Andy, because I think if we do, then again, I guess the problem would be to talk to
Tanya and Steve Phelps and say, this is the rebuttal. I don't care what Andy and I 
don't know if you can do this. I don't care what Andy says or anything else, but do
not print it. This is end of statement. I don't want this thing to just keep going 
and going and going. I don't want to have an argument on Facebook with somebody. 
No, I don't see where that really works out to anybody's favor. And I wouldn't say 
anything. Okay. Because that's the problem with Facebook. People just keep 
commenting on it and tweaking it and twisting it. Unless you want to put a positive
spin on it, says, hey. But more importantly is the sharing of information is what 
came out of at least the phonics meeting there and backing up a little bit. Our 
property sales thing, I don't know when Andy Belkaid sold his property, but I think
it was in the last two years that may need to be put on there as far as a property 
sale that's now, I don't know on that list of properties that have been sold. 
You've got that on here? Do I have any Balkwich property? You do? I just checked it
off. Yeah. Okay. Yeah. Okay. I didn't know if I had I just went through and checked
and made sure I've given to everybody bolkovich, the Arminos and the Schultz place.
I've talked to them and given them the handout because they're right to the new 
people. The only ones, like I asked was the other people that I wasn't quite aware 
of, and we'll go through that. I'll leave this with you since that's the reminder 
of the meeting with Stefanic there, and you can okay, sure. We can say anything 
important. We won't say anything. Keith park. Hey, Chris. Keith is out of the room.
So tell us what you saw. Him doing? No. What responsibilities he's going to take on
the notes. Let's see.

Okay. I can cross off letter to Andy. Yeah, well, I'll wait till he's back. Don't 
let me forget I had a conversation with a reporter of the sun about the boat 
launch. Don't let me forget to tell you that. Oh, that's a letter for Andy there. 
That's another one. I don't want to say anything when he's not around here. I'm 
going to change the subject up since we've got to do this at some point and 
probably since we don't have enough people here. We do got four people. Financial 
report. I sent out an email the other day. Yes. And we are solvent as of last 
night. We had an additional $170 added to our deposits. So we're now up to 2015 for
deposits this year. Significantly below last year's rate. But it is what it is. 
Members are we added one associate, one business, and one regular member. You are 
now an official member. You can't run and hide. Chris, we got your check. That's 
too bad, but okay. When Keith comes back, obviously everybody's seeing the midterm,
if you will, bank statement. We can approve that. I tried to file the 990 N form 
and the federal government's website and my computer are not talking to each other.
So we have a dirty notice there that says something tried to happen, but it has not
filed, it has not gone through. So making repeated calls to the federal government 
has not resulted in any positive results. So I will keep trying as time goes on. 
But our requirement is in limbo with a 994.

Checks to service organizations have not been written and sent this week. I lied, 
got busy doing something else, but they will be written. And on the topic of that, 
since I got a check here for Jack for the amount of $36.92 for reimbursement for a 
purchase he made at Home Depot for the dam, so he's been reimbursed. Oh, thank you.
You can go out and have coffee tonight. I got to go to Saratoga, pick up my wife. 



So Keith, you just need to vote yes to accept the Treasures report. Yes. Okay. I 
vote yes. Done. Jack, you got a copy of it? Printed, delivered. While I have the 
floor, I'm going to spend some money on our behalf. Maybe fecal water testing. Jack
did not get this note because it was sent out Friday morning, probably at 11:00, 
knowing that he was going to be out of town. So I figured I could send it while he 
wasn't watching because he's taking on the responsibility. September 1 is usually 
fecal in house water testing. Don't know if Darren Freshwater is processing samples
this year. If not, we have to find another source of processors if we're interested
in doing Fecal testing. Question comes up, anybody willing to check? Anybody 
willing to do the testing? Bottle pickup, sample collection, drop off at bolton 
Landing. I will help with grabbing the samples, but bottle pickup and drop off is 
not in my schedule. I did print out a previous bill from Darren Freshwater and it 
cost us $200 a year to do the testing at four sites. And contact information is 
here and the like. So I will leave this with Jack and he can okay, this is their 
address.

Is it the pickup time or the drop off? That has to be done a certain time after 
sample. Right. Has to be dropped off within 3 hours, after 6 hours, something like 
that. After the sample collection is done, pickup can be any time. Dave Cerny in 
the past has taken care of it. Not here to defend himself and say that he will do 
it, but Jack can reach out to Dave and see if Dave is interested. All right, keith 
can do that, but we still need to call them to find out if they're doing it right. 
That's the first thing. As of last year, they were not doing it. And we found an 
alternative source and it kind of went silent because there was no follow up on it.
This alternative testing site was a little more expensive, a little more pricey 
than Darren Freshwater Institute. But there was no follow through on it. We decided
not to do it. All right, I'll call them and find out if they're doing it and then 
we can go from there. If they're not doing it, then we have to figure what else to 
do. I don't know, but maybe things have changed for them. Okay. Laurie is the 
person to contact if she's still there. Who Laurie? It's on the billing. Lori L. 
Aarons. They're right there. Sent it to Laurie Aaron. She is a great person to work
with. Okay, I'm going to take your lead and use the bathroom myself

to ask you only because you brought it up. Radar speed going backwards a little 
bit. Radar speed signs. Joe losing the primary. I know paying for these things 
should not necessarily be our interest, but should we continue to pursue the issue?
I assume that we should. I would think we should. I mean, I guess I don't know. You
haven't had an accident recently? Recently, right? Yeah. There was one earlier this
early part of summer. Crashed into Forrest Lyle's guardrail right by his driveway 
there. Really didn't make the news of any type of quickie Facebook post maybe, or 
something like that. It was on Facebook. And the sign is bent. The Eagle Lake sign 
is bent. So you can see where they kind of back to a payment for radar speed signs 
only because I got a note. How do we want to pursue? Keith has obviously been 
pursuing you through I mentioned, because it was discussed here in the past that 
I've never made any commitments. Of course, that may be willing to match some funds
that the town or others provide for the radar speed signs but I haven't gone into 
details with that. He is pursuing grants and whether in the past I guess the grant 
that he got for the signs on Blackpoint Road covered the whole cost of the sign. So
he's looking into seeing whether he can go back into that well or not or whether he
can find something else. The question I have on that one is I know that Joe is at 
best marginal in doing what he says he's going to do and I say that only related to
our association specifically. But if we go, hey, who are you looking for? The 
grants, can we write them on your behalf? Because otherwise this thing can drag out
for forever. He's out of office and he goes, oh, look at that, I'm done. He has 
mentioned me, who that was, it's not my head right now, but International Paper has
funded stuff on our behalf in the past. The grant there is easy to write. We lost 
Zach to being able to write those for us. International Paper will write us a grant



for $700 tomorrow. But what's the cost of it? Unless we start doing some of the 
legwork, we can ask the town all we want for things and they look at us and we're 
at the end of the earth for them. Did you say that Joe lost the primary? As far as 
I know he lost the primary based upon a comment that somebody made to me against 
his own party. Now I'd have to ask him, can he run independent? He did the last 
time and that's how he got elected. I don't know where he stands and the little bit
of drips and drabs. I've heard of local politics and again, I don't vote in Thai 
politics. It doesn't sound like he's going to be reelected, but then I could be as 
wrong as wrong gets. The only one this goes off a little bit, but there's a guy, I 
believe his name is Mark Wright who is running and part of his campaign is the 
Water issue. I've gone down to his office about four times, which is right next to 
right downtown, next to the bank there that we do business with and every time 
we've gone it's been closed because I wanted to talk to him to find out what does 
he think he's going to do that's any better? You had the last supervisor that was 
on Chilson Hill, he's a contractor. Oh yeah, it's gone and he lost the election big
time too. Right. But again, I don't know what Joe is going to do if he's going to 
stay in or not and he may be not going to stay in. That way this radar sign thing 
can be tossed to somebody else, which we know is not going to be at the top of 
their list. But I do agree with Keith by saying we may have some funds available to
help with the cost without saying, hey, we'll fund the thing. Does anybody recall, 
because I don't when I inquired about those signs, I want to say they were like 
$2,500 a piece. Is that I did yeah, I did a quick Google search on ebay for 
something that may show up as used or whatever, and there 1000, 502,000 probably 
would. The bigger thing is going to be somebody pursuing Dot to get a permit to put
something on the side of the road. And my gut feeling about this is that we can ask
outside sources to do work for us, but unless we're willing to pay them for their 
time, they're not going to do it. So I know we've been dinking around with the 
subject and I guess I want to put it to rest that says we're only going to pursue 
the town's radar speed and signs once a summer, or let's really step up the plate 
and go, what do we need with the Dot and what's it going to cost us? And let's see 
if we can find a funding source for it and see if somebody is really willing to do 
that amongst the five of us that are sitting here, or get somebody third party that
is really gung ho on it. Andy Balkovic and go. All right, Andy. A lot of people 
down this end of the lake, that bitch real a lot about speed and like, let's give 
them the information, let them run with it, I guess. Or the thing we have to be 
very careful of, if we buy the sign, who is going to maintain it and everything 
else. If we get a sign and I was thinking more of the portable one. Now you have to
deal with storage. Where I was hoping that if we got together with I mean, the pipe
dream is get together with a town, they pay half, we pay half. They worry about the
storage, they worry about the maintenance, they worry about the upkeep. And even if
we paid half, I wouldn't mind. It sets here for a certain period of time, then you 
take them, put it wherever you want. But if we own it, no, we're looking for is 
ones that are permanently mounted. Like if you go out of screw heading south down 
towards the lake there, there's a set of them there. There's a bunch of black point
road permanently mounted on a pole. That still brings up the question of who owns 
it, who maintains it. Well, if you get grant money, IP gives you grant money and 
you put 50% of the money towards it, we own it. Okay. It breaks. We decide it's 
broken totally and we walk away from it. Or again, do we have the skill set to 
maintain on our own or do we have to hire we're going to have to hire to have it 
put up, more than likely, because the town isn't going to let you know what the 
state I just ask. We've been going around for a long time. The town has done this 
on Blackpoint Road, and it's kind of okay, they got the grant. They send their guys
out there. They install them. That part is done. I haven't discussed with Joe who 
maintains it. If we put money into it, are we on the hook for maintaining a Black 
Point Road is also a town road versus the state highway? Yeah,

these are solar signs or these are powered signs. No idea what I know they're 
solar. In fact, because I was talking to Joe about sighting the new one, I want to 



see this topic in some respects either finalized or get Keith off the hook and 
saying, well, I'm going to keep talking to Joe. Talking to Joe. And Joe goes and 
the next person comes in, and we talk again, because it's kind of running in 
circles in some respects, much like the Millfold did, and you keep talking to town 
supervisor. Oh, yeah. And nothing gets done until you and I and a few select people
really put a lot of effort into it and did it in house and said, let's do it. So 
not that I want to throw things at Keith and say, all right, Keith, here you go. 
But let's all step up and solve the problem and get it done and move on to the next
thing on the list. So I'll say that I'll do some more research and get some prices 
together. So we have and again, what I put forth whenever three years, four years 
ago is a single one on either side and then a double sided one in the middle, 
halfway down 74, just so you catch the people going in and out of the causeway area
and then in and out of High Bay Area. So there would be four signs total. Yeah. I 
think Joe has kind of made up his mind that he wants to duplicate the Black Point 
Road deal that he already put together. Now, we may be able to add signs to that, 
but as far as the kind of sign and so forth and the funding, he's going to look 
into additional funding, but he's going to try and find funding from that. So if we
come to him with, okay, here's more options. I think he's already made up his mind 
as to what kind of sign and what the cost is on that. But the thing we should 
decide whether we want to pursue is, do we want to pursue these possible sources 
and get our own grants? Because I don't know how much he's looked into these 
previous grants. It's probably not on top of his list, and then his list may be cut
off in another few months. Is his term up the end of November? That's what you're 
saying? Yeah, he's up for election in November. So if he loses the election in 
november, then January, he walks out of the office and tosses the keys to somebody 
else and goes for it. Unfortunately, when Bob Dietrich or fortunately, when Bob 
Dietrich transitioned to or Demiling transitioned from Bob Dietrich, they were both
in the same party. And Bob said, I'll help you in any way I can, because Bob wanted
out of the office only because he wanted to retire. So you had an incoming 
supervisor that was being taken care of. With the last transition here between the 
last two transitions, they toss the keys and go, it's all yours. According to Deb, 
wasn't until her second term that she actually felt comfortable what she was doing.
So two year wonder, nothing gets done. Why does nothing get done? You're 
reinventing the wheel every time you turn around. And I will say this again, we 
kind of asked the Dot to include if they can include $2,000 into their $8 million 
causeway renovation project to slow people down as they get to the construction 
site. We're not talking big money. So I would say if we're talking to do t say, 
hey, let's work this out together here again. Like I said, I just want to see this 
thing kind of come to a closure at some point here, as opposed to me passing away 
and my kids having to deal with the radar speed signs that are still not talked 
about. Let me get some numbers together so we can kind of know where we're headed. 
And maybe also I know that the traffic engineering. When the last truck went in the
lake or one of the trucks went in the lake. Traffic engineering for Dot is new York
State is out of ETOs. So you may want to try and tickle them and say. Hey. If we 
choose to put up a radar speed sign before we even get so far. Are we going to be 
able to do it? What hoops do we or the town need to jump through? And if we need to
jump through hoops, we go to the town and say, sign this piece of paperwork here. 
Let's make it happen.

Does the town maintain signs on town roads only or on state roads?

The tippy truck you were talking about, the speed limit, change itself, they did 
the survey and then came back and said, we don't think it needs to change, but if 
the town then says they want to change, maybe they can do something. No, the speed 
is set by Dot and the town can say all they want, and that can't change. What I do 
have knowledge of was the tippy truck signs, and that required our input requesting
the town put forth a note. The town requested that the tippy truck signs be put up,



and Dot, based upon accident reports, kind of said, yeah, maybe we can do that, and
they put them up. But it was a relatively straightforward process because there had
been a significant incidents of accidents in a timely fashion. And I guess we just 
talked to the right person at Dot at the time, and they saw it our way. Again, as 
Dave Cerny said early on, individuals going and yelling and screaming get nothing. 
If we go and say we represent 70% of the population around Eagle Lake, and the 
populace says that they would like to see or they would entertain radar speed 
signs, I think we have a whole lot better speaking as a collective voice, and that 
comes back to one of the reasons of being a member of the association, that we 
speak with a collective voice.

We would have to bring that to a vote to have us pursue that. Is that what you're I
think that the residents have spoken to us long enough and often enough about 
issues of speed along 74, and we as the governing board, if you will, hear what 
they're saying and are pursuing this. And, yeah, if it comes down to spending 
$1,000 of the association's money that we have to go before the association with, 
we can spend up to $500 from prior dialogue on our own to solve the problem. We 
don't have to go before the board every year to do or to do C slap testing because 
it's been an ongoing expense. So I would think that, like I say, people, when I was
president back in 1990, whatever the hell it was, speed is an issue. Speed is an 
issue. Speed is an issue. Okay, here we go. So from that standpoint, like I said, 
I'd like to see this issue finished, finalized or whatever. All right, so you're 
going to do some checking on that? I'm going to leave Jack a piece of notebook just
so that I want to take his thunder here,

since that was the conversation that Chris had about spending money and whether we 
spend our money, we're using it. And I always look at the money that we have in all
the accounts we've got at this point, some $40,000 10,000 in the Elpy checking 
account, and we're getting rich and doing nothing. I guess it's really what it 
comes down to.

I guess the money's there and whatever, and we should try to show that we are doing
something. Yeah. Whether that's the only thing people care about is not going back 
to the water, things we already said we weren't going to do it, and there's no real
we can't spend any money to get anywhere. So that's just totally out of the 
picture. But if this is something that we can potentially tackle and do and we get 
it done and see what happens yeah. I think our involvement here is not so much the 
speed on 74, but it's keeping a vehicle out of the lake and the potential pollution
that goes along with it. Right. The same thing with the causeway. While it's not a 
lake issue, it is when they put a shovel in the ground to dig a hole? What are they
going to do for booms and prevention of pollution and disturbance of the bottom and
water flow and everything else? Then it becomes definitely one of our issues. And 
while you got a shovel in the ground, I think we come back to, since this water 
issue, the town water issue is a big up in the air thing, that we still ought to 
pursue the thought of a dry hydrant. And if we are not requesting and writing and 
saying that the association in the town gardardno doesn't want to sign off on it, 
well, then we'll get the next supervisor to sign off on it and say, hey, no, it is 
a good idea because the town water system may be down at some point or for whatever
reason, we need significantly additional amounts of water. The town it can reduce 
the cost that the town has to put forth for pumping water up the top of the hill if
there's a major fire up here. And again, I come back to the water system and all of
the listening that I've done, I've yet to hear anybody say that they're going to 
put fire hydrants in a long 74, which is a healthy expense to go along with that 
water system and the road repair and everything else. I told Joe Dart, but that's 
another whole story. I think you brought it up and you were correct in going along 
with a couple of things. Again, we're back to the water. One, according to the 



state and their regulations, is if you put in a new water main, they have to have a
fire hydrant every 500ft. The second one Ralph brought up was very good, and then 
he caught that basically, we the people on 74 are paying to upgrade 74 to bring it 
up to standard. That shouldn't be up to us at the state's job. But I think as far 
as the hydrants we do need, and I've talked to Jim Davis about it also, they still 
want and push for a dry hydrant at the causeway because they're digging anyways. 
They're working there anyways, and getting them to do it now is a lot easier than 
trying to get them to come back and do it. Yeah. And if this I think Joe Gidana was
looking at when he said the Dot told them no dry hydrant, I think Dot was looking 
at, oh, they may put a water main in anyway, so why put in a dry hydrant? They did 
not telling me that they were not interested in including speed signs, but they did
not tell me they were not interested in putting in a dry hydrant. That was still an
open subject. What I need to get a little more information about is probably if you
can talk to Jim, where's the best place to cite that as far as the fire department 
is concerned? Right on the causeway. It's going to be in the ball, the other end, 
the middle? No, it's on the causeway property. It's in Abutments. And you reminded 
me. Thank you for bringing it up. Jim Davis and I talked after one of the meetings,
and he was at the meeting that Gio Dono had with the Dot. It was by Zoom or phone 
or whatever. And if I remember correctly, the information Godano gave to Key was 
that Dot said, no, dry hydrant is not even in their plans. I think was somewhere 
along the words. I don't remember exactly. However, Jim Davis says, I was at that 
meeting. That's not what they said. That's not what they told me. I talked for 
Mercy Sender directly, and she's the project. So I think Joe heard what he wanted 
to hear. And again, it goes a little bit like the radar signs, and he throws it 
out. Okay, problem solved. Taking care of that off of his off his plate. And that's
when I think I wrote you and I said something about this. If the Dot says, oh, 
they're putting it in a new water main, they're going to have fire hydrants. I 
understand their point. We don't need a dry hydra, but that's not cast in stone 
yet. We don't know if there's going to be a water main. I don't believe there is 
going to be. So we do need a dry hydrant. And again, going back to Jim Davis, even 
he is saying, and I don't blame them at all, they need to get water because there's
no hydrants. Then the association president needs to write a letter that says the 
association is requesting that. Based upon input from the residence. The 70% of the
residents that we have around the lake. Requesting that a dry hydrant be installed 
as part of that construction project. A copy of which needs to go to at least the 
Phonic and to dance deck and sit down with them and say. Can you also write a 
letter and go down to Joe Gidarno and say. Joe. We need you to write a letter that 
says this. Jim Davis, go write this letter, and we'll all present it to the Dot 
before this Dot project becomes cast in stone. And they bring the shovel up and 
start digging and make sure that Jim knows that, okay, here's where he tells us. 
Here's where it's going to be sitting. It's going to be right next to the bridge. 
Can they pull up the fire truck up there and close the road temporarily. While it's
a lot that was Joe Giudano's concern when I first talked to him. While it'll close 
the road, I said, if we have a fire where we need to palm water out of the lake, we
have a bigger issue than closing the road for pumping water. The bigger issue will 
be that the fire trucks, the pumper truck pulls up to it, hitting westbound, needs 
to turn around so they. Can hit back eastbound where the fire is, that'll be the 
bigger issue. But being able to get water out of the lake, and even if they string 
1000 foot of hose down, whatever, having water is better than not having any water 
and standing and going, oh, look at that, the house is burning down, the woods are 
burning up. We got a California wildfire going and we can't do anything about it 
because we were stupid ten years ago and didn't address the situation. We have 
talked and I have looked at it right now today that the fire department has access 
to the lake for water. And there is not a great deal of places that they can get 
water. There is a stretch of road, but right there down by Cole Hickland, but even 
that's closing 74, there's no way you're going to stop a pumper to pump the water 
and then fill the tanker to move it. They've got permission to come down my 
driveway now. Depends on the time of year to get water. There's not very many 
places that they can pull up to get water. They do carry a portable pump with them,



but it's good for 100 gallons, if you're lucky, 200 gallons a minute, which is 
pissing on a fire. Right. So the bigger problem is to put in a dry hydrant at that 
around the causeway since they're building anyways. And that is not going to be the
best solution, but at least it's something. When I'm saying is we need to tell 
whether it's me or we need to talk to Joe and tell him that this is what he needs 
to request from the Dot exactly where we want it. We want it right next to the new 
bridge. Yes. It's the only place it can be. We're not digging down here because 
that's not part of the causeway project. If that we need to tell them that and 
request that so that they're not scratched where they're thinking that we want to 
have a dug, some other place on the causeway and they don't want to get involved 
with anything but their little spot there. Well, it's part of the abutment of the 
causeway because they got it. They're putting something in right next to the 
bridge. Then we need to tell him that, request that, and as Ralph says, get Joe 
involved and everybody else. And we need representatives because they're not going 
to listen to just me again. We need to do some of the leg work. The design work. 
The background work. Or the fire department helps us out and make it happen when we
already get a letter from the fire department saying that they yeah. I think some 
point got a letter of support from Joe Gidano on the inclusion of a dry hydrant. 
Which I have to think I don't know where the letter is. I may have it someplace. 
And even when I talked to Weed, so we were all saying the dry hydrant should be at 
the causeway because you're already building there. But maybe Dot missed that 
sentence or maybe we were thinking it was in there and it wasn't. So you're right. 
I'll talk to Jim Davis and maybe we can draw up a map or something and come up with
a plan of action of where the dry hydrant should be because I would assume the fire
department should be involved. But then again, you know what happens when we 
assume. All right, draft a letter that says this is where we're going and this is 
what we got, this is what we want. We'll help with the design again. Are we going 
to put the bill for it? No, but can we offset some of the costs because they come 
up with 10,000 money? Sure. All right.

What's the fire department that would handle paradox? Is that Spring Lake or is 
there something else smaller in between? Or kill some go that way? Spoon Lake.

Yeah. There is no fire department in paradox proper that I know of. Okay. Even 
coming back out to let them go road their back up in there. There's a post office 
there, but there is no fire department that I know of, so it'd be screwing in 
mutual laid from Chilson and Thai, much like the day that one night when they 
reported what you'll call it, structure fire in the backside, eagle Lake there in 
lieu of with Carlos there when they were burning brush back there. Screwed came 
out, ty came out, Chilson came out. Crown Point was on notice.

Okay. I was just going to say, is it worthwhile to ask somebody in Scum Lake to 
write the same letter and say we want to use it, too? Because I assume there's 
probably not a dry hydrant on paradise that I'm aware of. Wouldn't hurt to broaden 
our scope and to even go down and talk to Ty because there's at least one occasion 
that I know of when the property burned behind Forest Lyles place. They called for 
Chilson on two occasions and Chilson was unable to respond because they had no 
manpower available for them that afternoon and Ty came up. So Ty would be the next 
one to utilize it and would need to be.

I'll look through the emails and see if I can find a letter from Chilson because I 
remember reading it somewhere, somehow. So it must have come through email to see 
if I can find that. Yes. We craft it and send it on to Screw and Tie and see where 
it goes. Yeah. All right. The honorless documentation of lake level control for 
this year you said was done. It's done. I sent a copy to Rough to post on the web. 



Okay. I'll have to check it out. I did not print that out. That's too late last 
night. No problem. While we're on that topic yes. We needed to make sure that we 
get the lake level or status of the VSA damn report. You said it's been filed. We 
have a copy of it in the future. Make sure that we review. Everybody gets a chance 
to review it. Yeah. I don't believe that happened. No. Can I post that email? I'm 
not sure. Maybe. I don't believe so because otherwise I wouldn't have been asking 
the same question. Yeah. Okay. Dave Cerny told me that he has filed a VSA. He has 
not filed. He has the paperwork. He filled it out. He's going to send it in. Okay. 
All right. Until he files it, we are vastly out of compliance. If he gets stopped 
down there by Dec, we may lose our VSA agreement.

Hypothetical, just shooting the shit, what's to stop anybody from going down there 
and seeing the debris and just pulling it out and cleaning it? And then Dec shows 
up and says, oh, you're not supposed to do that, or they are not named, or they're 
not part of the association as far as an officer. Okay. Dave should know better. 
What about Cole hitman went down there the other day. He's acting on his own 
behalf. We can't stop somebody. I guess that's where I'm going. We can't stop them,
but we don't have control either into that. But he's not representing Eagle. A big 
difference. He has a higher level of responsibility, so to speak. Okay. So what 
we're getting at then, if I understand, if you're on the board and you go down and 
just to say, I'm going to go down and clean out the dam, you should have the VSA 
because you're representing the Eagle Lake. So if my wife goes down and cleans it 
out, she's not on the board. That's a fine line your son goes down. Yes. If you've 
talked to him again. It comes down to he gets hurt down there or he does something 
that is in violation of what the VSA agreement states and in many respects. Any of 
the association members. If we put in our minutes that we have a VSA agreement. The
state could come back and say. Well. Yeah. It's a technicality and this and that. 
But you tear the damn apart. You tore the physical structure of the dam apart. 
Okay. We as a VSA member signed off on it. You and I can go down there and drive 
nails into the dam to repair temporarily and or modify the lake level as we see 
needed within the state guidelines. Okay. All right. If we don't have a VSA 
agreement, if we don't know about it, we go down there and do that, state comes 
against us and goes, well, you're liable for whatever damage you did down there. 
It's a delicate line. Again, it comes down to much like you being in the fire 
department, you are a knowing body. If you don't read all the rules and you up on 
what you do on a fire scene, they come back and hang you if you're a late citizen. 
You don't know anybody. That's for the lawyers to sort out. We don't need somebody 
that is an officer of the association going down there and performing a task that 
they know they're not in violation of whatever they did. They're cleaning the dam 
and the pilots but they know what the rules are. Have to pile the stuff over here 
if they pile it on the wrong side. So this is where we need to make sure that the 
paperwork is filed. It's not a big deal. It's not going to go down. I'm just 
curious. So if somebody goes down and they don't know any better oh I'm going to be
helpful and clean up the damage. They don't have anything to do with the property 
owners. They're not a relative or somebody who should know better. So and so told 
me that we can go down and do this then we can't we have no knowledge of it. We 
have no liability then. Now again I'll touch base with what you just said about 
where to put the debris and I don't know who did it because we were talking to 
Corey about cleaning the debris and I think I know I said that was somebody went 
down and they cleaned the debris. They moved it everywhere. It's all over the woods
down there. It's not 6ft anymore. We had to dig, debbie and I had to dig out the 
debris to get to our boards. So again with this knowing where to put it I can only 
believe the state of New York did it because why else would anybody go down there 
and move those piles? They aren't even following the agreement. I thought they were
going to haul it out. The arrangements in the past when we used to talk to the 
gentleman at Crown Points Highway, whatever his name was, john whatever. Barnes yes
whatever. Okay. When he brought the prisoners down there what he did with the 
debris was entirely up to him as far as and if it was spread it out in the woods. 



Spread it out in the woods. Okay. Okay. So if we don't tell Corey or whoever the 
whatever the connection is, if we request that the debris pile be moved they will 
move it. If they put it on top of our tools. Again if we don't tell people how we 
expect something to be done or what the expectations of the end product are, we 
can't complain and say we got something wrong. It can't be both ways. We have to 
speak up and say this is what we expect or this is what has been agreed upon and 
let's go from there. The same thing comes down with the VSA. The state has said as 
a result of signing, putting your name in you can go down there and do what you 
need to do. You're covered under our liability insurance. If you get screwed up as 
long as you tell us in advance. Even if you don't tell us in advance, you tell us 
the next day you got bit by a snake and you got whatever the state's insurance will
kind of help cover your and I don't know what to the extent that is because I've 
never been no, we've never but if you're lay person and you go down there you got 
nothing to say. So we just need to make sure that we have the paperwork in place. 
It's like the bank wants me to tell them who is eligible to sign the checks. If I 
toss you the checkbook and say Joe Schmoe signs it, I go there, I'm giving them 
permission, I'm off the hook. Right. But if you wind up with a checkbook and you 
sign it for $10,000 and you flight hey, wait a minute, your name is on now. It's my
response. I'm out to ten k. This is where it gets you know that from. But I guess I
was maybe and I was just kind of looking at some used to the way it used to have 
been done where they took it out. I can see why they just redistributed because 
they don't have the time or money to do anything right now. So they don't need a 
truck, they don't need all the prisoners, they've never out in the woods around. 
They understand what you're saying too that they don't have the staff. So they're 
going to do whatever's quickest and easiest right now unless we request. I don't 
know whether we can tell them we want it moved. Well, I guess part of the problem 
that probably would be me because I was under just thinking that for all these 
years I called John over in Crown Point and he came with the prisoners and they 
took it away. That was a lot. They did not throw it all over the wood. If you 
didn't call John and say hey, we need you to clear it up. And Keith called Corey 
and said can you break the piles up? And Cory goes, oh yeah, no problem. She gets a
different again, it's a matter of communication to what they want.

Instead of involving Corey, should we have continued to talk to and I don't know 
because now the VSA and everything else is all this other new stuff coming in. 
Maybe Dot doesn't do it anymore. The VSA is just different from the ANR to the VSA.
Yeah, there's a little bit different paperwork but it's the same thing. We need to 
talk to Corey. Hey, has anything changed? No,

I guess you got to call Cory and find out. Hey Corey, am I calling for when I 
called her for the trees on the beach here, I said, hey, you got trees that are 
potentially going to hurt somebody that pulls up at the beach. She goes I'll send 
somebody down. I said this is what we're interested in having done. She goes, okay.
And she did what she and I had talked about, which was take the leaners or the 
hangers out of the way. I didn't tell her that it had to be three crews, but the 
interest is having that dead tree removed. You want to be specific, be specific in 
what? Otherwise they're going to use their own discretion on how they take care of 
what we've asked them to do. Right? I mean obviously they could say, yes, we did 
with the pile. The same thing with my interest in putting stuff on the website. As 
far as the VSA agreement, heath goes down, says, I'm down here working for the 
association. I'm doing whatever D. EC says. Can you prove it? Heath goes, It's on 
the website. Give me a half hour and I'll make a couple of phone calls and I'll 
produce the paperwork for you. He doesn't have to think, well, who has it? Is Corey
have it? Is she open the same thing with yours? I have no record of what you sent 
in. You go down there, you have to say, Well, Corey, the dec has it. I hope they 
do. But if they don't or they can't find it immediately, jack goes, Well, I don't 
know what the circumstances would be, but what I don't want to see is I don't want 



to see us lose the ability to control the damage down there because the state comes
in and says you did not file the proper paperwork when you needed to. Simple things
of telling them, we went down, we put the boards in, we took the boards out, we 
have pictures of what we did for debris removal. If we lose the agreement down 
there, the lake could be at any level. Well you touch base on that and we'll go to 
the next step next year you're going to have to find somebody else to take care of 
it because I'm done all I can. And the unfortunate part is, and I don't know who's 
taking it over, I don't care anymore. The point is if the state takes it over, we 
know what they're going to do. They're going to throw a board in and that's it. 
They will never take it out. We'll never get it the way it is. However and I never 
answered Cole Hickman's letter because I knew it was going to but I would think 
that he would be the best person to take it over because he can see whatever water 
damage or whatever needs to be done. I guess the point and I've tried to make this 
point and even to him, he's not up here every day either. And I just had this 
conversation. I'll back up last weekend, I was talking, Dave Cerny stopped to tell 
me about the Beaver and I said to Dave, and I said this a couple of times this 
year, this is the first year that everybody on the lake that I know of has 
contacted me with the lake. And he told me once it's at 17. I think you told me it 
was at 14. I didn't say anything. Whatever. People have been very informative for 
the first time that, hey, the lake is high, or this no bitching, no nothing. And I 
said, it's been very refreshing because we did come up and spent days taking the 
boards out and lowering the lake and the rain. And that's when Dave said, oh, how 
long have you been there? I said a few days. And then he goes, you didn't see 
Call's letter? I haven't seen any letter. And he said, well, it isn't being 
informative anymore, it's complaining. I read Call's letter. You could go a lot of 
different ways with it if you want. I understand what he's saying, but you know 
what? I'm just tired of it. I do this as a volunteer when I can harden. You're 
always going to get one person, whether it's too low or whether it's too high. They
have nothing to better do to complain. They don't even see that mother Nature 
dropped eleven inches of rain in six weeks. That doesn't matter to them. We're 
supposed to be god. Yes, you got it. Just get past them. Eleven inches. It's 
actually 17 inches of rain since you keep track of it. We've had a lot I talked to 
Pop and Chuck. Their rain gauge was over at five inches. Was overflowing. You're 
casing 99% of the property owners have so far happy. And maybe I got one. And I 
guess I did have a conversation with one of my neighbors and they talked about and 
you brought it up to the liability. And yes, I guess I'm the head of it. I could 
probably be personally sued for damages. And I guarantee that when that happens, 
you won't get another volunteer down there. No, we're all done. Oh, yeah. And I 
don't know where all that's going. And I guess I wish I had a definitive answer for
the whole thing to say, hey, listen, whether it's the state or whatever, we're 
doing the best we can. We got a lot of rain or we didn't get a lot of rain, 
whatever. And I suppose, as you pointed out, Keith, one bad letter out of all of 
them. I wouldn't worry about it. My discussions with Corey, she never knit bits and
asked specific things. Did you do this? Did you do that? How long was it out of 
compliance? She just wanted a general note. That's why I asked everybody how much 
time you put in there so that we can put it in the newsletter. And the majority of 
property owners will know. Okay. They're really spent 40 hours the past year doing 
it. That's the bigger thing. They want to know who's maintaining their 
infrastructure and get some PR out of it. Hey, the community spends 800 hours a 
year maintaining the boat launch or the damn area. Hey, we really ought to say 
thank you to them for what they're doing. The average Joe has no idea what's down 
there unless they put it in the newsletter and they read it and as you said, the 
liability. Yeah. If we say that we're going to try but again, latest but if we 
truly ignore I'm too busy, I'm too busy. But early in the year, in June, you say, 
I'm going to go down. I'm going to clean the Beaver damn out. And June goes by. You
don't go down. July goes by, you don't go down. Wait a minute. You said you were 
going to go down. If you can't go down, by all means. I am unavailable for the 
month of July. Can somebody cover my shift? No problem. But it's when somebody says
they're going to do something and doesn't that the liability becomes a problem. 



We're going to try to control the lake within this range. Well, then we have to do 
that. We have to provide the manpower and the time schedule for people that are 
assigned to that to do it. If we fail to do that, then we have a problem. But once 
we go down and you go, well, I went down there on Monday. It was a dam. I pulled as
much of it apart as I could. Heath went down on Tuesday. Damn was back Wednesday. 
If we don't get a trapper, then we're our own worst enemy in some respects. If we 
don't really truly pursue that as maybe we could have a little more with Chris this
past fall. We're still looking with Damon down a tie, giving him the benefit of the
doubt. Giving him the benefit of the doubt. I think I wrote you at one point and 
said after three attempts to contact him, maybe he doesn't want to talk to you. 
Maybe we pissed him off for whatever reason. Maybe we need to look somewhere else, 
which we ultimately are doing. Hopefully this guy that we're hiring now is going to
be somewhat of a relief that we don't have to go down there every three days to 
fight the Beaver. I'm disappointed in Zack. I'll get a camera, we'll photograph the
thing. I'm a hunter. I'll go down there and then there were no images of beaver. 
While the camera didn't mail the function, the card malfunction. Those are excuses.
If you can't do what you say you're going to do, tell somebody and we'll get 
somebody that can. Yeah, you don't want to take your car. You have a personal issue
with a family or something, you can't come up here for a month. All right. I could 
even make a special trip on a weekend to deal with that. I am greatly thankful that
you have been every weekend going down. And I said, Wait a minute, Jack. When are 
you going to and I use this very much friendship as I can. When are you going to 
realize that you got to get a beaver trapper or get your son to sit down, or you 
sit down there. He would have to be down there with a 22 or 36 or I'd have got a 
keg of dynamite. I can't spend that amount of time screwing around with the same 
problem over and over and over again when you get frustrated with it, as you have 
seen. And finally Dave has found out first hand that finding a trapper is not as 
easy as everybody thinks it was going to be. Yeah. It delved into a bigger problem.
And I just found out because this time of the year, if you shoot the beaver, you're
supposed to bury them. Yeah. Right on site. I just found out that if you can find 
them, they sink and they stay there. They don't come up. I thought the gases would 
build up. Well, they will eventually. Eventually they'll blow it up like anybody.

As long as we are showing that we're making a good faith effort, I want to say home
free because you can get sued for anything. Yeah. And I've said this from day one. 
Somebody wants to sue the association. There's a checkbook, I'll sign it. You can 
have it all. Locks, locked and barrel, it's yours. I'm done. It's not worth 
fighting. But the preservation of the lake for our own enjoyment and the future 
enjoyment is where we're sitting here. If it weren't for the perseverance of a 
number of things that have gotten done in Lake, you wouldn't launch your boat down.
At the boat launch, there'd be a barrier there. The fire hydrants along 74 that 
they may be inactive at this point. But thank Bill Donnelly for he spent three 
years fighting back and forth to try and get the fire hydrants put in it. Were 
there the two of them? Lots of people have done lots of things and lots of people 
have done nothing over the 100 years that we've been in existence at this point. 
And you're not the first person to voice frustration. The dam you had three people 
that almost damn near killed each other that used to live long. 74 here. Hilda 
Stevens'husband and two other ones got into a big because the lake is too high. The
lake is too low. This and that. I got to go down there every weekend. Damn, it's 
been a nightmare. And Chris Hyde brought it up good there in one of his letters. 
You've been coming up here since you were a child and it's been the same argument 
over every year. Right. Chris meetings haven't gone to since I was five years old.

That's all I've heard is the water level okay. Well, Chris is a few years younger 
than me, so he probably was about ten years old. 76. Well, we'll move on. One of 
the things I did want to touch base on when we were at and I told you earlier to 
remind me when we were at the last town board meeting, that the Popey's daughter 



spoke at the Robinson or Robins, the reporter for The Sun. Rowland. Tim Rowland. 
That's the man. He came up and he spoke with my wife and we were talking and I 
thanked him for his letter about the boat launch and the campsite. And he kind of 
had to think for a minute and his comment was, well, thank you. And he goes, Is 
that still going on? Oh, yeah. It hasn't died. So I would not say that at some 
point maybe he might look in and do a little bit of a follow up because he was very
surprised that hasn't ended. He just thought it was over with. So again, just 
throwing out a little more information and telling different people, oh yeah, this 
is still an ongoing thing. And since we are talking about that, this is a copy of 
the letter. Tim Rowland. I had a lengthy conversation with him when it came to the 
boat launch of the beach and seemingly captured the information very accurately as 
far as where we were at. And I've talked to him several times, and he seems to be a
person that becomes informed pretty quickly. So if we want to utilize his services 
and a few articles that I've read from his authoring in The Times of Tie, they seem
to be pretty comprehensive as to what he says. I just wanted to keep him good 
abreast of what's going on. The letter that I sent to Zoeki, the Region Five 
director, was pretty general, let me put it that way. Basically, we're granted a 
five year boat launch and Lake State Campground study. In quotes, I am requested 
current information on the status of the study, specifically who will conduct it 
and when and what are the parameters of the study. And then I went on to we've 
worked with Dec. Basically. I want to be fairly general, hoping that they would 
come up with some specific information, but I think the letter that we did receive 
from them is pretty vague. Also,

I guess, trying to hold our card still close to the vest without doing their work. 
We need to send up a follow up letter requesting additional information. Now you're
referring to the letter that we received from him. And this is a new person, this 
Robert Daley, he's a regional forester, right? He's the person that's in the 
trenches in the field. Okay. I don't know how he got involved, much like the 
forester was involved when I got involved with the boat launching the beach. The 
forester is the person that actually boots on the ground in the area. Okay. And the
regional forester is his boss. So Robert Daley would be I can't think of the 
gentleman's name off the top of my head, but whoever the forester was that actually
tipped Tanya at the town, that was St. Clair, mark Saint. Claire? Yes. So they're 
the ones and Daily will assign somebody to go out on the lake and collect data 
based upon what parameters they set forth? Well, I guess my question goes back to 
now. If you think about it, we've been dancing around here with Corey and one time 
Stegman told you he was the contact person. Talk to him. Of course, he's retired 
now and I'm only guessing and please tell me where I'm out. When I talked to 
George. Zoeky, this is the answer. So I would assume, am I assuming correctly that 
we should deal with this Daily and ask him the questions or should we continue 
seeing or sending the stuff to Zolovsky? Depends upon how intimate you want to be 
with management. If you want to hear it from the horse's mouth, you go to Zolovsky.
If you want to find out what data they have already collected, you can ask Daily, 
but he's probably going to say, I can't share anything with you. He might be more 
than willing to say, yeah, we came down and we did a couple of boat launch or boat 
surveys, much like he is indicated in here. If you want to find specific data, 
you're either going to have to ask Zulski to provide that or you're going to have 
to foil it, which is more than likely the way it's going to come to us. So would 
you be in agreement then my next letter asking for specifics should go right to 
continue talking to Zolovsky until he tells us no, pick up the phone. Yes, that you
can say that I received the letter from Rob Daley and that he's indicated that some
data has been collected and we would like to see what that data is so that we can 
compare it to what our notes reflect. And if he says, I can't share that with you, 
then you indicate that you will be foiled along with a whole long litany of other 
things just to piss him off. And I hate to say that in those terms, but the only 
way we got action with the original thing is we had to dance around the whole 
subject, ask all kinds of questions, and then we really went. And once we knew the 



information we targeted there, one of the things I'm thinking of is playing done, 
which isn't hard for me, I guess, to continue with Zowalski only because he's the 
boss and as far as I've been told is you took over for Stegman, said he is the 
contact person and I'm following through. And what I'm going to do, Chris, to you 
kind of is just say that I've taken over the presidency. And my biggest question is
why are you even talking about a barrier at the boat launch? I can't do that. Why? 
Because what the research that we've already done indicates that in 1972 the state 
came out and said that those lakes that are over 1000 acres will be afforded about 
lunch. Those that are under 1000 acres will be afforded access. And the difference 
is that a barrier will be put up on those lakes that are under 1000 acres. It's 
precedent that's been set back in 1972. So they're only enforcing what has already 
been written into law. Well, I guess that's where I'm trying to get my education 
is. And we've already gone through that with all the stuff that I found out back 
two years ago. So then that question wouldn't be a good question to ask him. 
Please. No, because he'll come back and say, you should know that. So they came up 
with the and I guess the question would then go to why has it taken all these years
to do it and enforce it again? Find some wiggle room. That is a legitimate 
question. Why is it taking so long to enforce it? The other legitimate question is 
why? It has specific needs, ie. Safety needs that do not comply with the unit 
management plan that was agreed to. In as far as some people can't get to their 
camps, if they can't put a boat in the water, the fire department cannot 
necessarily get to certain sites if they cannot put a boat in the water. And things
like that have traditionally been offered to us. It's like grandfathering things in
yeah, you said that, but nothing was ever done about it. So now it's grandfathered 
in that we should need have access to the lake. And all of a sudden you're saying, 
okay, you can't book your camping. Well, the other part of it is that you can kind 
of is that originally those lakes that had a campground were associated with a boat
launch, which is why, paradox, is only 400 acres and it has a boat launch. That's 
why Putt's Pond 200 acres has a bowl launch because the boat launches associated 
with a campground. Okay. The unit management plan that was afforded originally 
showed that we had a campground and a boat launch, but they were associated by 
water, but they were not associated by being next to each other. So that's how it 
kind of came to be. And that's why in 72 they didn't put a barrier up there right 
away. Somehow in amongst the dealings, the two got separated and maybe we need to 
bring them back together. I guess this is what I'm trying to do. My hands wrapped 
around is my first knee jerk reaction is why don't those two have then you and I 
need to sit down and spend a good couple of hours going back over this stuff, what 
transpired in my research as to why and how and the like. Okay. And while we're on 
that topic, if we're out there, Dave Cerny's out there counting boats, great. If we
reply to this letter that we will help you. We'll go around county docs we have, 
and that not a problem with me, but until you truly read every page of the boat 
launch counting stuff and how that interacts with the Finger Lakes and other lakes 
in New York State, you can count boats and you can count docks, and you can shoot 
yourself in the foot. Because when you read the stuff in the Finger Lakes, if you 
have 1000 foot of property, you get this amount of dockage space. If you have 50 
foot, you get this. And it's pretty well laid out in other lakes. And the state's 
going to look at those reports. I don't know if we want to really bring those 
reports and that kind of scrutiny to this lake. That's what I'm saying. I look at 
this letter and I'm going, okay. My gut reaction with my experience is I would 
first say we need to see what data you already collected. If we can't get it 
nicely, we will foil it. And Chris has offered to use the account that he set up to
foil that. And it should not only be how many boats did they count, but how did 
they count them, when did they count them? And it should go back to, like, 1970, 
just to make them really dig through their paperwork. Okay, how did they become 
into the vault launch? It wasn't always theirs. The vault launch was at one point, 
part of something else. And the same thing with the dam. And it gets to be a pain 
in the ass on our part. What I'm trying to do and I think you touched base, I'm 
trying not to give them too much information, but also, I don't want to say 
something that locks us in. That's why we're trying to be very coy. Yeah, because 



I've done boat search, and in 2019, there were 109 boats on this lake. Debbie and I
counted them all, and then I went through this. The New York State. The foil. F-O-
L-A boyle. The Moat County. Right. New York State. Nice. If I did it correctly, 
which I won't say I did, we can have 25 boats on this lake. I took 100. You can 
have 25% of that on the lake for this size. So we could have 25 boats on this lake.
However, you mean on the water. At any given used on the water, you're saying 25 
boats according to the acreage. And their max use capacity is a quarter of the 
number of boats. So we had 100 boats. Let's say divide that by four. That gives you
the 25 boats for the acreage. And then I went through, and I've got the largest 
number of boats that I have seen on this lake occurred September 6 of 2020. And 
there were 34 boats on the lake. However, you also have to distinguish what they 
were doing. There are 34 boats on the water, like people in boats on the water. 
Well, that includes kayaks, robots, and unfortunately, they were not all in the 
lake. At the same time. I observed the lake for the whole day, and I've got in my 
estimates here, like, yesterday. I got it right here.

Okay. Yeah. 820, 21. At 08:00, there was one kayak. At 1030, there were two kayaks.
At 11:00, there were four kayaks. At 1215, there was one. So I find it I guess it's
very difficult to pinpoint and say, oh, there are 35 boats on the lake. Yes. But 
they weren't all on the lake at the same time. That's air counting and what's. Yes.
I guess that's why I say to review very carefully the nice Volatility boat count 
information, and it's this snapshot in time. There were three power boats of X 
size. There were four power boats of that size, because a row boat is considered 
different than a cabin cruiser, and their kayaks are considered different, and 
there were three skiing and two fishing. And fishing needs. That's why I say it 
gets to be yes. And that's where I'm in here where it says if you're water skiing, 
you need more acreage, then yes, yes, you need more acreage. Water skiing needs 15 
to 20 acres. Fish trolling needs one acre, rowboats need an acre. And that's why I 
say that document there, unless you I want to be aware of what we say, really 
understand it. Again, we've got two cameras, three cameras that capture what 
happens every 15 minutes on a lake. So, yes, the physical observation on your part 
is important, but if anybody argues with your numbers, you can go look at the 
camera footage. Okay. You're going to get a snapshot, and typically, you don't get 
any boats in it. I've been looking at the images. I seldom get a boat in one of my 
images. And I look at the timeline. And I motor back and forth across my shore. And
I still don't see myself in it. Going. Hey. But Dave took. And he's been doing it. 
Too. And we've been kind of I guess maybe the best solution. If there is one. Is 
that Ralph and I will sit down and try to go back to the research that you did and 
draft questions. Because I want to be very careful. Because if I said to them. The 
biggest was 34 boats. They would probably owe 34 boats all the same weekend. We 
only counted ten. Now you've overstated it.

Yeah. We come up and sit on we'll sit on the porch 4 July weekend and go, Holy 
crap, it was a busy weekend. There were four boats out there. Yeah. We used to get 
again, what do you classify as a boat, Chris? You and I, we consider something with
a motor. A boat is a kayak. A boat? Well, to the average, yeah, it's a boat. It's a
hole in the water in which you throw money. We all know the definition of boat kind
of deal. And again, like I say, until you've read the way it is set up around or 
not Lake George so much. But yeah, Lake George has got a boat use until you start 
digging and finding what other lakes have used. But particularly the Finger Lakes 
because that document was thrown at me from Nancy at Nice follow there. The folks 
we do see slap through and you read it and they go if you have a piece of property 
that's 50 ft. You are afforded a dock which you can put a boat on. If you have 
200ft, you can get two docks, in which case you can put three boats out. Anybody 
that you talk to has their own opinion about what's going on and I just cautioned. 
Not so much caution what we say, but caution how we say it if we're uninformed what
we're talking about. I started out very naive looking at the boat launch when I got



a phone call from Andy Belkwood saying oh, Tanya know something? And I called the 
wrong Tanya. I got schooled real quickly. I went to the School of Quick Learning in
that month of January there I can see where they're going. If we give them too much
information, they're going to paying us with it or use it against us. Yeah, I guess
the bottom line is, are they looking to find out that our lake is suited to be a 
carryon type lake? And I think the other thing you have to go back and say is a 
boat launch, especially by New York State standards today, has to meet parking 
restriction guidelines, Ada compliance, size of all these things. Is that another 
reason why they're saying, well, this boat launches essentially a disaster. We've 
got to put $2 million in to pay parking lots and do this and do that and put in 
ramps and all this nonsense. It's easier for us to say it doesn't fit the 
guidelines anyway. Pull the plug into the boat launch. It's an unimproved parking 
access point to drop a kayak in. You have to look at how and why they're trying to 
do what they want to do. You look at the boat launches on Screen Lake or the new 
ones on Lake George or all these places, I mean, they're top notch facilities these
days and that's never something we could get or want on either lake. I'm guessing 
that's where some of this is coming from is how do we either make this pull off on 
the side of the road non compliant or whatever, how do we handle it so that when 
somebody says, well, gee, you say you have a boat launch there, but it's off the 
side of a cliff and there's no pay parking or anything like that. If somebody pulls
the $300,000 bass boat in with a $200,000 tow vehicle and they lose a wheel off it 
because it got swallowed by a rut and then they want to sue somebody oh, it's a 
boat launch. Well, it should have certain I've seen people lose trailers in that 
boat launch, then who's liable? Yeah. Not us. The state has to put a lot of money 
into getting that boat launch compliant to be a boat launch. They're going to not 
want to do that and simply make it an exit site if they can. The bigger stink we 
put up, hopefully the less that they're able to do that. I guess the point is I 
don't mind it being on. I refuse right now to call it anything. Bought a boat 
launch because I'm not going to say an access point, because that's agreeing to 
their point. I guess the point comes down to call it whatever you want, boat 
launch, boat access. But why is there going to be a barrier? Besides now you're 
going back to again, I think a boat launch in New York state's definition has to 
meet certain criteria that that facility could never support. So again, if it never
changed, that's okay. In my mind, as far as it's never going to get any better, if 
it doesn't get much worse, that's okay. But you probably have different issues 
getting in and out of there than I would with my truck. And then it is what it is. 
And if you start and obviously we are we have to kind of push the issue to find out
which way it's going to go. They're going to have to make a decision one way or the
other and move with it the best we can. Are they willing to make us be an exception
to the overall, UMP, rule of acreages boat launches, definition of boat launches? 
Because either we've been grandfathered in or we have special needs on this lake 
that require that. That has to be our argument is that we aren't like any other 
lake out there. There is no other access, and these are all the things we did bring
up. So that has to be our same argument, is what we brought up before. And again, 
there is no other place like Eagle Lake that I've ever seen. Yeah. Short of going 
up and taking a look at the lake, was it not Friend's Lake, but Garnet Lake has a 
boat launch. Barwick went to put pictures. Garnet Lake has the barrier. The 
barrier, I'm sorry. Yeah, they had a boat launch. But again, you look at their 
lake, from what I could see, vastly different criteria. Well, we're over that way, 
and I took Garnett Lake Road and I drove and drove and drove. I never did get 
there, so I got to come in from a different direction because we ended up turning 
and going someplace else. But I wanted to see Garnett Lake, how big it is, a small 
little puddle. And I guess the bottom line comes to it's easy to say any lake as 
1000 acres gets a boat launch, and any lake that's less than 1000 gets an access 
and needs a barrier. However, every lake is different. What happens to a lake 
that's 998 acres?

Single figure salute in some of the places, especially Eagle Lake. You look at it 



and you got a major highway that runs almost the whole length of it. There might be
another lake like that in the state, but I can't think of one right off hand. Most 
of them seem to be quite the major highways quite a ways away. There's a couple of 
them up in I wouldn't doubt many lakes that were this size had a marina so that 
serviced the boat traffic. That's how Brand Lake gets away with not having 
anything. I mean, they got a marina, you pay off the roof. There is a new state 
bowl on a Grant Lake as well. Yeah, it's ten years old, but again, they had a 
flatter access, but they had a little tiny parking lot and that was it. And then 
ten years ago, they put in a nice ramp with a concrete walkway and all this stuff, 
and there's been there and again, the site itself would support that. There's our 
site, too, within the hill and too much. The comment that was made to me when we're
fighting them is, well, don't you have a ball launch? I guess you haven't been to 
the lake, then. No, we don't have a boat launch. Well, don't you have a piece of 
property on the lake that can be developed into a boat launch on the other side? 
No, the state had not done their due diligence in coming down to see what we 
actually had. And again, as you and I read through the, UMP from, I don't know, 75 
or 79 or whatever it was, linked the boat launch to the beach. And that's the only 
way that we were afforded a boat launch in the first place. If we do not have the 
beach there as a public campground, there would have been back in 1960 no public 
bowl launch. That bowl launch was there to support the campground. Again, somewhere
along the line, that intrinsic bond became separated, and now we're looking at two 
separately different and that's why I say Jack and I need to sit down and I know 
where I would go with this thing. It's just that I've got many other things on my 
plate that I don't want to spend another three months of my life fighting in, which
it's going to take. Again, not that I don't want to help out on things, but it has 
to be a much more shared process than it was the last time around when somebody 
called me Sanctimonious. And as far as which is a sore subject on my part about not
being involved in the whole process, we are all together to get this thing done, 
which is why we are together as a board. Well, like I said, I'm hesitant to say I 
don't want to say the wrong thing to the state and put us entire hands. Let's all 
get everybody in agreement. Yeah, that's all together. Pass it out to the board. 
We'll add our comments. That one with something is submitted. At least everybody 
here, we all sign off on it. We'll get together and try because I know you need to 
bring me up to speed to a certain point, because I thought somebody said there was 
a change in 2016 of the sizes of the lake and what gets a boat launch and what 
doesn't. And now you're seeing 72. So I go. Wait a minute. The baseline has not 
changed in 40 plus years. It's just obviously the enforcement or

in the pigeon hole anymore, and we got to do something about it. When I talked to 
Zoalski on the phone, and I told him, I said, we, the property owners, do not want 
to drive by one day and all of a sudden see a barrier there. So that's one of our 
main concerns. We want to stay involved and find out what's going on, especially 
now that we've been granted the survey. And he did say and I don't know if I know I
put it in the letter, but maybe not. And then maybe this gives us some wiggle room 
because he said a survey has never been done before. There are no guidelines for 
it. They don't know what they're trying to come up with guidelines. So that may 
give us a little bit more wiggle room because it's never been done, according to 
him. Now, Bob Stegman may not have a different knowledge, but he's not there 
anymore. Right. So we have to deal with Zolovski. So I guess we may have a little 
more room to say, well, since you're developing these guidelines, let us help you 
develop the guidelines or the needs of our lake. Why we need the guidelines to be 
written this way. Maybe compare the needs of our lake. I think, personally, I 
believe that each lake is independent. It's very difficult to blanket all of them. 
That's what they've done, and that's what they've done. Okay, this is the acreage. 
There you go. Well, that's what they did in 72. 72. And as you say, developing. 
When we did the Milfoil project, we were the paving ground. We did all the 
development work in order to get permits to say we needed. And they were written 
specifically for Eagle Lake. I can point out numerous things that as a result of 



direct conversation with those that were in the Power the Invasive Species grant 
being one of them. Betty Little wrote that grant specifically for Eagle Lake. 
Right. Not for any other lake. Even though other lakes were able to attack it. 
Eagle Lake was forefront poster child. Yes. Because we had gone to her predecessor,
and we can't continue to fund this remember item. So Betty wrote the grant. Same 
thing with working waters under 2 meters. Working water is over 2 meters. It was as
a result of and again, it comes down to good dialogue between and don't be afraid 
to talk to Zolovsky and put your foot in your mouth and say, well, he'll tell you 
what you need. He doesn't know any more about it than you do. Hopefully you are a 
faster learner than he is. And it doesn't take much to do that. It really doesn't. 
He's got numerous things on his plate. You have one thing on your roof. Right. 
We've always known that he has to kind of make it work for you, especially if you 
go there and you say you have 70% of the residents around the lake supporting what 
you do. Okay? And I come back to that because it was brought up to me numerous 
times when I went to meetings. You get 70% of the lake residents supporting you? 
Yes, I do. I have the records of here's, the dues paying people. We can't get more 
than three people. You listen to what's going on with the water. You can yell and 
scream. As an individual, you get nowhere. If ten people got together, the town 
would take a whole different look at it. So you have the power of those 70 people, 
or the 70% you don't have to tell me. You only got three people on the lake that 
live here. We got 70%. That's the number that they hear, and they will hear it 
often, and you got to remind them of it. And like I said, so while he's got 50 
items on his plate, you got one. You're looking to prevent a barrier or you're 
looking to put a barrier there? I don't care which way, okay? They're going to come
back and say, well, the environmentalists tell us we can stop the spread of 
invasive bullshit. Yeah. Mommy, mommy, can I take my pail? You went swimming in a 
lake today. You took your swim trunks off, you threw them in a plastic bag. You go 
and swimming in another lake. There's spinning water fleeing here. Guess what? You 
just introduced it. The stupid thing is the way it's going. Don't tell me it's 
power boats. It's kayaks. They have water trapped in just as much as a power boat. 
I would go get red in the face when I used to yell at people about that meetings, 
as you're saying, and I know I brought it up at the general membership meeting. And
Chris, I only say this because you couldn't make it. Is there's a boat wash station
down here at 74? And I encourage and at the meeting, I encourage everyone who has 
friends that are bringing their boats to make sure they stop and get it clean. I 
also pointed out to the people that rent, please, if you're renting to people, tell
them that the president of the Eagle Lake Property owns Incorporated is a pain in 
the ass. And they go around checking to make sure blame me, I don't care, because 
they don't. But get the boat cleaned as best you can before you just say, oh, yeah,
here it is, $100 a day. There you go, put your boat in. Because to me, the renters 
have more at stake than I do, because they're going to lose that income if this 
lake is polluted. But if you're trying to save face and not say that as a renting 
person or as a friend, I want you to clean your boat, it's a lot easier to just 
say, the president of the organization is a pain in the ass. Please get it 
inspected. I don't care. And that saves you from saying, the state requires this as
well. That's why they have $600,000 station on the Northway for doing that as well.
But the state isn't anybody knows. The state is not going to come in here and go, 
no, it's got to be us as an association. That's what our charter and our mission is
all about, is to protect the lake, try to get everybody I cringe now when I see 
people putting their boats and I know for a fact that there is one person on a lake
that's been renting for decades that doesn't mention shit, one to anybody about 
putting a boat in the water, about clean, drain dry. Do I endorse clean, drain dry?
I got my reservations about it, but is it better than nothing? Yeah, that's for 
sure. My biggest reservation is that they don't tell you you got your wet swim 
trunks and you're swimming in a spiny, flea water infested water, and you go to the
next lake, what do you introduce? It's a stupid thing, and it's what I've been 
talking about for decades. You and I, Chris, and everybody else knows a piece of 
milfoil hanging on a boat is potential for it, but it's a visible thing. It's the 
water that's in the builders, all right, so whatever. But Jack and I will sit down 



sometime in the next couple of weeks and yell and scream at each other and figure 
out what he's going to write. Yeah. And then we'll put him to the board. Because 
I'm sure the way I look at it, if I say something, I'm sure somebody will turn 
around and say, well, gee, that opens this door, so let's maybe change the wording 
or something. I don't know. As long as they don't want to lock us, make the 
mistake, lock us into something where you said this, jack, I will set you at ease 
after three months of effort with the state, all right? And I after with them a 
lot, all right? And I actually had to eat crow on it a little bit because I had to 
apologize to Corey. She was the one that presented the Red Line document to the 
APA. She got up there and she the first few words out of her mouth were, I don't 
know if you ever watched the presentation I did. Not watch it? Yes. Okay. You 
should be paying for you should it's on the website, our website. We captured the 
APA's video and we linked it to our website. You'll have to get me send me an email
and I'll send you a link to it if I can find it. Chris if you can do it either way.
But she went, I have to apologize because I was the one to put the document 
together after I land based with all the shit that they did not put in the Red Line
documents. Right. I called her the next day and I talked to her and I said, I have 
no malice against you. I have no ill feelings towards you. I apologize for the way 
the Red Line document was presented because it went to the state representatives 
with here you go, guys. The state's been caught with their hands in the cookie till
they're not fully telling you what's going on and they keep coming back. Oh, no, 
we're telling you the truth. We're telling the truth. We're using a redline 
document. We're going to delete this. We're going to add this, and we're going to 
highlight it on the side as an additional deletion goes to the APA in front of 
their big board. Their big board doesn't oh, there's a whole bunch of new stuff 
that's been added to it. They wouldn't ever told about it and they're voting on it.
Okay. Cory did not necessarily look well in their eyes, but I called her the next 
day and apologized. You and I have talked about our relationship with Corey. Why 
does she not necessarily tell us something? Because she got her hand slapped big 
time. Because she didn't put things in there that were supposed to be I think that 
obviously she learned a lot on that project. That was probably something early on 
in her well, she was told how to put the stuff together. Don't get yourself yeah, 
it was early in her career, but she was told by the powers to be, just make it 
work, get it done. We have to push this through. We have a deadline. Not 
necessarily that they wanted to screw Eagle Lake, but we got a deadline. We've got 
to get this thing before the APA on such and such a meeting because it's already 
been postponed by the Eagle Lake Property Owners Association. One month because 
they called Betty Little. And Betty Little said if you put it forth, you're going 
to have problems. But you cannot trust me, you cannot screw up by saying something.
The only thing you can screw up by is saying you're going to do something and not 
doing it right. That's where we get so I will help you any which way I can, but at 
this point, they've done some surveys. We'll figure out what they've done, we'll 
probably have to foil it. Chris we know how to do that and we'll
 see where they're going like I said, we have to work at it together. We can't say,
well, I'm not going to read the document that you spoke out because it's two pages 
or three pages. That was my biggest frustration when back in the three months that 
I wrote the last letter, I wrote

slow.

It's probably tied on our way to when I wrote the last letter, and then I was told,
well, you didn't get any input into it, and this and that and the other thing. I 
was like, that's it, I'm done by one of our board members. What? I'm sorry. The 
last letter that I wrote to the APA yeah. Okay. Where I asked everybody to sign off
on it, and one person came back and said, well, you're sanctimonious because I see 
all right. No, you're frustration with the beaver damage. Yeah. And then they tell 
me, well, I don't have a boat on the lake. And then two years later, what have they



got down there? They got a power boat. Well, guess what? I have a problem. I have a
real problem. But that's another story.

Right. I'm going to table that discussion, because there's one other thing that we 
have that needs to be addressed at some point, probably not today. At least. I got 
a couple of notes on my list here. One is I'm going to ask that as we send out 
emails, jack and Keith and the like that when we hijack a prior subject on an 
email, we're talking about a meeting, and then all of a sudden, a reply to that 
goes out that there's water testing to be done or something like that. Call 
hijacking the meeting, please, for simplicity purposes, create a new message, 
create a new subject. This line right there where it says, subject re lake 
residence, update, email, your input. Don't just grab that and say, well, I'm going
to reply to that with a note with a new topic of launch. Correct me where I'm wrong
when I see, like, Keith wrote something regarding update to the boat launch. Right.
And I think I just did it with the agenda. I took his original letter, and then my 
subject no longer applies to what's in it, since I keep track of everything that's 
wrong. Yeah. All right. If you change the subject of the email, change the subject 
on the email, because I've got a list of every single email that ever goes. I can 
search it, but if the subject is wrong, it makes it a lot more difficult. Right. 
Update speed signs and causeway. Okay. All right. But you've got a board meeting 
agenda in there. Oh, so that screws it up. Well, it doesn't screw it up. It just 
makes it hard to follow. I looked for meetings on my list of people. I won't find 
it very easily. Oh, okay. It's easy to just do a reply all. Well, my thing and 
again, I'm not computer literate, but when I usually hit the reply all so that I 
know everybody is getting what I want to say because I keep coming back. I don't 
change the subject. So if I take your regarding speed sign and then I just 
somewhere change the subject. Change the subject is in the subject line, whatever 
the new subject is. So I can reply all and just preferably not reply all because it
still contains all the stuff that was on the old topic. Well, that's true. Do 
compose and just put the five members in there. What has happened is if I type in 
your email and Chris Hyde's email, I get a message not sent. If I go into my 
computer and again, this means we'll figure it out, and I just kind of click where 
if I put C, it'll come up with Camp Touchstone, Dave Cerny, et cetera, and I click 
on that to put in to send it to. Chris Hyde gets kicked back and so does his. But 
if I go in and physically type the exact same thing, I don't know, that means 
something is wrong in your nickname files. We'll figure it out. I'll sit down with 
you to help you get that figured out. So there's a nickname file, we'll figure it 
out. And what you can do is you can delete it in the nickname file and then type it
in and it puts the new one in the nickname. Because I keep losing. I just kept 
saying, all right, I've been doing it that way forever and it's my mistake. Okay, I
have an Excel file of the subject who is sent to okay, so I've been screwing you 
over quite badly. They're all there. It's just that it's difficult to do a search 
then for a subject that is not necessarily listed as the subject in that email. Oh,
I thought it was just easier to hit reply all and answer or whatever that works, 
except it joins everything it was in the past to a new subject. Oh, okay. I see. 
It's like you're filing your taxes under car repair and you go, where the hell did 
my tax bill go? Because I had the file open for car repair and I threw it in there 
and then it's, oh, new roof on the house. I'll throw that in the same file. Okay, 
all right, please start. Well, I'm glad you told me that, because I was under the 
presumption that whatever, I wasn't trying to mess with you. Can you read Excel 
files? No, but if you can send it to me and I'll send it to him as a PDF, because 
you can then get an idea of what I've got a record of. I go back about six years 
now, real email that's ever been sent out amongst the board. Okay, all right, we'll
work on it. That was me. We're all guilty of it at times. Yeah, even me. Well, I 
try not to make your job any harder than what it is, but I guess all right. It runs
an impossible task. Last topic that kind of needs to be addressed, in my opinion. 
We currently are operating with only five officers. We lost two board members. One 
of the question begs as to why did we lose the two. I know one of them resigned 



midway through the year, and I think that some of that was my poking. But if people
think that I'm poking too much, I'll be more than happy to relinquish my task here.
We need to decide what are we going to do with those two unfilled positions, leave 
them as such recruit as we need to, or rewrite the bylaws. I've made some comments 
about rewriting the bylaws, thinking it may be easier with only five to try and 
continue to fill that from the number of constituents that we have to draw from, 
but we can discuss that later on. We also have some unfinished business from one of
those that resigned, which was postcards. My feeling about postcards was it could 
have been a valid or a good thing to have if they had been presented properly. I 
had issues with what was kind of being suggested as far as the three questions that
we were asking, I think we needed to ask a little more and provide a little more 
information as far as why we are in the predicament that we are and something that 
Jack and I have to discuss as far as the 1972 law and how that all came to be. And 
I think that should have been in the postcards. But at this point, I would say that
they're a debt issue, but something I think it needs to be addressed before we have
no members on our staff. When we're going, where are we at, how do we recruit new 
members? We only really put out a newsletter once a year. Occasionally we're also 
sent out an email about important issues to those he has email addresses for. We 
put out an email or a quick blurb request. We got a bunch of new people on the 
lake. As Ross pointed out, this pluses and minuses to having brand new residents on
the board. But what should we do? You brought up a good point, and one of the 
things, Ralph, you're going to send a blur about. I would like to. My goal is to 
write and I'll have to send it to Ralph. Well, I'll send the letter to everybody, 
but I guess Ralph will have to mail it out at the end of the season. This season, 
probably, I would guess maybe the end of September. I guess you would call it a 
2021 summary of Eagle Lake. Just to go over some of we got a lot of rain this year.
I would like to keep the membership kind of involved, informed, and also that they 
get something for their money. This is what's going on like with the beavers we 
have a trapper. The lake was high. What happened this summer for folks like for us 
who didn't make it up at all this year yes. And try to keep everybody informed and 
I think at that point we could also put in because we need a couple of things we 
need we can say we need board members. We also need an editor for the newsletter 
because Steve resigned, Phelps retired. We need someone to head up the neighborhood
watch. We just got Dave Cerny to head up the pickup. My only I guess drawback would
be to take any of the new people. I would welcome their involvement but I have a 
hard time saying oh do you want to be on the board? I just got here. What the hell 
do I know about Eagle Lake? And now I'm a board member. You know what? I guess 
there's open positions on the board and then you're trying to get them but this is 
an option. Maybe they're a board member on another lake or something like that or 
maybe they're an executive in a company or something and it wouldn't doubt me if 
there might be an accident on the northway and that's why tides going and they just
fall. I guess you're absolutely right is the way we'll just say these are not the 
vacancies and some people like to be involved in everything. Some people like to be
involved in nothing. Well in talking to my new neighbors here they have a lot on 
their plate right now. Yeah. And now all of a sudden they want to get involved but 
they don't want to get too involved.

Yeah. I wouldn't be a bit surprised. Something down the northwest went that way so 
going home to late. So I guess you're right. I'll try to draft up the letter the 
end of the summer news or something like that. Again as you and I have talked and I
offered to you for last year we talked about putting something out. We never did. 
Treasures report. The information is there. We just have to decide we're going to 
write it

again. You're not a computer person. No problem. I'm not particularly one either 
even though I do an awful lot on it. But I will help to whatever extent I can to 
put out information to the residents that it's Columbus Day weekend. Hey just as an



FYI boards are coming out this weekend. We've retained a trap or hopefully you'll 
see a change in the lake level in the next couple of days. Plan accordingly. If you
have a big boat and need access to high water christmas time or whenever, happy 
holidays. We've gotten four beavers. First ice on hey ice is out there. If you're 
going to be using the lake this winter be cautious. If I just set up I've sent some
of the stuff out already. Whether you're writing it or not. It's something that I 
feel near and dear, which is one of the reasons why I've stuck around as long as I 
have that my neighbors need to know what's going on. And the way we're going to 
continue to protect this gem is that we're all in it together. We have a lot of new
residents that are renting. I have real reservations, as you have said. Oh, yeah? 
Just put your boat in the water. Wait a minute here. Having a new person on the 
board. I've talked to a number of the new residents, and I would welcome their 
input. What do you see? The lake being, as you know, Milano. He wants to see this 
as being something he's going to pass on to his kids. He owns it in partnership 
with his daughter and his son in law. They got $450,000 investment in this thing. 
Are they going to rent it? I don't think so, but if they do, okay, great. We can't 
stop them to recoup some of their investment when they're not here. The ones that 
bought Hannon's, it's been rented every weekend. Dave CERN, he's got two cabins for
rent in a place that he occupies. I hope that he is providing good guidance to his 
renters. To me, I want this renter. Like I say, I know one of the inside place that
just looks like a playground to me. Whose place is that? Looks like a playground, 
yeah. And it was prior to them, when it was Hannon's. The old man used to rent, 
have the kids use it and you honk, we drink kind of deal. Signs were out in front. 
Yeah, right. I was kind of hoping it would be better, but this past couple of 
weekends, there's been significant amounts of boat traffic there that push them in 
and push them back out kind of deal. At Hannan, which is now San Son, I think, is 
what I got written

perfectly from where I'm first we've tried with. They told them to go home. They 
set up to Burlington, possibly. That's kind of the way to Burling Long. Well, maybe
he did. Yeah. Pick and go. Usually they go back to Tie. He might be going, I don't 
know. Usually they have to stabilize the patient. They just don't take them. And 
they usually have a very good crew. Yeah, but anyway, I read what you're saying 
again, there was some signage that we again, one of the people that had a prime 
boat launch on a lake, I gave them one of the signs that was published five to ten 
years ago to put up at their boat launch. And for 510 years, it sat in their garage
doing nothing. The place has now been sold. And I talked to the new owner, and he 
put cameras up because he knew damn well that based upon my conversation with him, 
we're talking about McNeely that people launched there without permission. This is 
Phil. The blue on there? Yeah. Jim went over one day, and his yard was all rutted 
up, and nobody would say boo about it. And I know who rutted it up. Yeah, you know 
who, too. We're talking to the person. Yeah, but Milano was asking me, hey, where 
do I launch a boat in a lake? He goes, I know the boat launched. And he goes, yeah.
He goes to me, the causeway limits. And I said, you're right. I said, There is 
right now dialogue about changing the causeway. And I said, Also, by the way, don't
expect the boat launch to necessarily stay a boat launch. I said, It could become a
boat access point. And I explained a little bit about, oh, I didn't know that. I 
said, yeah. So be forewarned. I'm not going to stroke or cody well, before warned, 
as I know, somebody on this lake just recently ordered and had built a good sized 
pontoon boat. They told me they were doing it last year, and I'm thinking, I 
wouldn't be buying a big pontoon boat for this lake with getting access. It can 
change, and it may change. They have a boat launch. It's McNeilly. No, he's 
bringing a 20 foot pontoon boat up this week. Well, it's not him or somebody else. 
McNealy again, he's got his own ball. He's got his own boat launch. What he chooses
to do with his business. If I was him and this is just me personally, I would not 
only have cameras, I'd have a chain because cameras, to me, tells you who it is. 
Now you got to confront the person, the chain. You don't have to worry about 
confronting anybody unless they cut it down, and then your camera will show who it 



did and say, hey, the police will confront. Right. There was a chain there when 
Shultz owned it because I had to go through it a couple of times to deliver wood. 
So, anyways, there's a lot of things I'd love to do, but one of them is to send out
I was even thinking we talked before about a quarterly letter just to, hey, welcome
back. But again, we can try it and go from there.

Time flies. So you got to kind of and so many of these things seem to still be up 
in the air day in and day out. So we can do something, but let's not try to do too 
much and then not do anything. Yeah, well, keep it there, and then I guess the best
thing to do is if we draft I probably do it this way if I draft a kind of a letter,
and most of it will probably be just kind of spitballing stories and ideas the rest
of the board adds into it. It's got to be a little more than that. You're the one 
that's got to formulate where it is. If there's additions to leasing, we can kind 
of work on that. But if it's just a bunch of bullet points. It's a bunch of bullet 
points, great. But as I put out with the last thing chris, you came back, I think, 
with a list of bunch of topics, all of which needed to be shared. The delinquent 
dues could have been put in that last email blast our causeway and waterline and 
the like. But they have to have details put into them because the last thing I want
to do is compose a message based upon three bullet points kind of deal. So it's got
to be a little bit polished as far. But to alleviate some of the problem, I know 
some people, myself included, I don't like to sit there and keyboard things. If you
want to scribble it out on a piece of paper and kind of make it sound reasonably 
good, take a picture of it and send it to us. One of us can take your scribbled 
notes, if you will, that are somewhat polished and type it up and go, here we go. 
From that standpoint, do we send it all to you and you mail it out? I'm only the 
mailing person because I'm not going to give the access to the database. Well, then
let me make sure that everyone knows what's on my mind when I send a letter, like 
what we're talking about. Out. I look forward to all of your input to maybe I 
didn't say it quite the right way, or maybe you saw something that I didn't. The 
final draft is one thing, but when I send out, I guess I would just put on it a 
draft. I'm expecting all of you, or I'm hoping all of you would add into it things 
that either I missed or maybe change a couple of sentences might make it better. 
No, you get that for me, you may get more than you want from me. Well, I don't want
to overburden you either. So I guess one of the things, when I put out something, 
I'm not putting out something that's the way I look at it, that is concrete. This 
is the only answer. I put it out, and I'm hoping for input. And I know some people 
may feel, oh, that's what he said. And I'm not that way. With Steve Phelps when he 
did the newsletter. Yes, I'll bring this up frequently. He will put out a draft. 
Okay. And the reply would be, sound great. And I look at it and go, there's a whole
litany of things that are missing in there based upon my seat, and my seat should 
be very similar to your seat as far as the information that we both have access to.
And if it sounds great and you read and there's 15 typos in it and twelve 
misspellings, you're going to go, did you really read it or did you not? Sounds 
good. Look what we missed this year. Look at the biggest thing we missed in the 
newsletter this year. What the time of the meeting. The time of the meeting. It was
not missed. It was in the email that was accompanying it. Yes. It was not in the 
newsletter. Prompted in the newsletter. It went in the email. I read the news and 
unfortunately blame me to whatever you want, I don't care. There's no blame. I read
it and my brain filled in the blank. Oh, yeah, I already knew it was 10:00. Yes. So
when you brought it up, or Chris brought it up, that the time, isn't there? Steve 
brought it up, actually. Steve Myers. Steve Myers. Okay. Should we send that? I 
read the thing again because I said it's in there. It was an email that covered it.
I go, Holy crap, it's not in the letter. And I guess we all do it, but we try to it
was in the cover email. So even if you didn't read the newsletter, because it's 
five pages long and people go, oh, my God, it's five pages long, I can't possibly 
read that. I don't have it downloaded. The notice was in the email. We'll see you 
at the meeting at 10:00 on okay. So, yeah, it was missing. All right. It wasn't the
end of the earth. We've missed bigger things, but it's something that's that 



simple, and I understand. Okay. Yes. If you want to scribble something out. Again, 
simple things. Like I said, ice is up. We looked at the cameras or hey, that's why 
the email blast went out with keith sent me the pictures of the lake at plus 14 or 
plus 15 or whatever it was. Hey, just if you need to know, lake is high, keep the 
membership informed. And as Chris came back and started the meeting with us, how do
we differentiate those that have paid their dues from those that haven't? We've got
a number of people that haven't paid dues this year. But Chris, on the topic, you 
and I are going to sit down sometime and do delinquent letters because 
unfortunately, the website is not or the database is not quite finished yet to the 
specifics of being able to put who's paid and who has not paid in there. It's kind 
of a sore subject with Katie because she got it partly working and it crashed on 
her and she's mad at it and be that what it is. So we'll plug away with that to try
and draw the meeting to a close here so that Jack can do other things. We never 
read the agenda or the minutes from August or 2019, which is last time we had an 
official board meeting. I did print out and sent you a copy of the board meeting 
minutes from July 11 or August, I think it was, of last year. And the other thing 
is, Keith's to do list, as it is generated, came from that meeting where I put in. 
Keith and I put together a good long list of things that kind of need to be done on
an annual basis. So I will share those here at the meeting. But you got those three
documents in two separate emails, one from the annual meeting of last year, where 
we had an annual meeting, board meeting minutes, and we've kind of done some of 
that stuff on there, but just to remind us that those things need to be covered on 
a regular basis. So maybe we need to get together again before the snow flies, even
if it's on an electronic format to kind of pick away at a few other things or 
however that transpires going forward. But like I said, the to do list is generated
on el Keith as he was putting it together shorter and shorter and shorter only 
because some things we hear about, some things we wouldn't hear about, and the 
like. As I'm looking at the meeting proposed, the gym, the meeting from 2019, we 
had invasive news on there. We listed the invasives in our community. We now have 
to add to that gypsy moth coming up the Chilson Hill devastated the lower part of 
the Chilterns Hill and Thai there this past spring. I've got a couple of them that 
I've identified back by me next summer. Probably ugly up here, depending upon how 
far up the hill they come, how cold it gets and the like. As I'm looking at 
Facebook, who's currently posting to what kind of deal do we need to ask to 
continue, or Steve helps some general things that we need to make sure that we keep
track of. As far as I know, Steve said he was going to keep doing that part of it, 
at least. Yeah. So I will share this. I'll share two copies of that with you. You 
can share or who's going to see Dave next. You want to I sent it out. I sent it out
by email. But just as we look at where the to do list comes from, keith, that's the
original thing. And then the board meeting, the board meeting minutes from August 
2019 kind of summarize those. So this is the board meeting minutes, and I don't see
any reason why we shouldn't approve those board meeting minutes so they can be 
posted on the website. Okay. All right. So if we remind ourselves that we were 
sitting at Dave Cerny's place there. You called in Keith or Chris again. And not 
that things have changed vastly or drastically. But as we look at things that we 
said we're going to do. That kind of summarizes that every year we got to do 
something with adopt the highway. The newsletter. C Slap. Beaver trapping. Make 
sure that we cover that. We should hang us up on our refrigerator and go, yeah, we 
did this, we did that, we did that at some point kind of deal. I try and put out to
do this once a month. Sometimes they miss a month here.

Okay. We still need to do this or, okay, this is done, or we need to do some of 
it's done, and here's where I'm going next. That has been very I found it for me 
and it was very informative and I did that. Okay. I like the way you do this. Okay.
And the other thing, like I said, I've got here in front of me is the annual 
meeting, board meeting minutes from July of 2020 when we sat together since we were
not having our annual meeting face to face. And at some point I've been delinquent.
There are lots of Keith's notes that are not on the web. And I told Keith at some 



point I got to sit down with him and make sure that I've got copies of that for all
our board meetings, annual meetings, and get all that sorted out so that we don't 
lose the history of what transpired over the last couple of years, because it's 
been probably at least three years. And one of the biggest things that is the 
deterrent and I've talked to Keith about this. Is that when I go to post a file up 
there for the board meeting minutes or the annual meeting. I try to put in one 
sentence. At least. The major topics that took place so that if somebody searching 
our website. They go. Oh. You talked about Beavers. You elected officers. You did a
treasurer's report. You talked about radar speed signs. So that it makes it a 
little bit something that people can actually get their teeth around when they get 
into the and on the topic of the website, michael is getting closer. From what I've
been told, they're on the website. They're just not accessible from anywhere. All 
of the old historical records, his girlfriend, his fiance, finally got a lot of it 
transcribed and categorized, and we had a big blow up argument about what, in an 
ideal world, it should be all database broken out, so you can search by this and 
search by that. And I said, hey, this is a volunteer organization. You get the best
you can as long as we get the documents up there. We haven't at least lost that 
part of it. But all the historical records have been scanned and some of them 
broken down and put together. So when somebody bitches about the lake level from 
1930 or where did the dam come from, we know we have the records of how that dam 
came to be. The state can say they don't know what happened, or the town can say. 
There have been a couple of files that went missing that I got to dig out. But we 
have the original dialogue from when the water system was put in. So the town may 
not have it. I have it somewhere. It's just a matter of me digging it out again, 
but it's not a high priority because I don't care. Sorry about that. So at some 
point. We'll know when. 74. Then when they propose putting it up on the top of the 
hill or back on the stony, lonesome side there. I have that document also. Thank 
you, Paul Lloyd Burrows, for keeping that safe and sound all these years. And I may
have lost it

digging on my side of history and stuff. Yeah, I have it somewhere. We scanned it, 
and it's somewhere electronically, but it may be on an old computer that may or may
not power up. We thought we had it up on the website, but we can't find it. So I 
got to rescan it. I got to find a document to rescan.

And as we talk to our neighbors again, if they have historical pictures of their 
place or things of events, grab them. We'll lovingly scan them and return them. I 
got a couple of new pictures from Conklin's in the island last fall that were kind 
of neat, that showed a little bit of the interior. Those are up there. Really? The 
first pictures I've ever seen of the camp on the island before it burned. Yeah. 
Really? I don't think I've ever seen ever. If you haven't gone to the website to 
look at our bylaws and the like, go, of course, get lost in there when it's a rainy
day and you're bored, there's nothing exciting there. As we're talking, I was able 
to find that video of the APA, and I think it's the right video. I just shared that
emailed out. Okay. There's three videos, I think, because it's broken down, four 
videos they're posted both on YouTube as well as direct through their site. It's 
easy to view it on YouTube, but yeah, it's the first whatever. Yeah. Floyd 
presentation. So that's what I assumed was the right one. Well, there's four videos
on that page. At least I think there are. Which one it is, I don't know. But again,
they call out kind of again, what would happen? What would it be listed under on 
YouTube? Would it be APA meter? I have no idea. I just sent you the link. Okay. You
should have it now. Do we need a vote to adjourn? No, that, too. But to accept the 
minutes that you just presented? Yeah, it probably wouldn't hurt. All right, so 
people should have had them in the past. And Keith, I was working on the annual 
meeting minutes from this year, which we usually review with this meeting, but not 
done. They're done. I know they're done, but we haven't seen them. I sent them to 
you last night. Last night? You think I had nothing better to do last night than 



set your scaffolding up for you? You're so excited. I wish I have now, but if for 
some reason they don't let me know, because I do have them. We need a motion to 
accept the minutes august 29, 2019 2019 board meeting and the 2000 July 2020 annual
meeting. Well, annual board meeting because we didn't have an annual meeting. I 
have to figure out how to post that on the web when we go there. Yeah, due to 
Colbert, we had this problem and we'll figure that out. That's neither here nor 
there. All in favor? Opposed? Okay. The only thing, and you guys probably know 
this, especially like Ralph, when you say covet, I think would be very informative.
As you said, we didn't have a meeting due to covet because 20 years from now, 
people going through the problem look, how come they didn't have a meeting and 
forget about COLVID or whatever when we didn't do water testing last year? Vehicle 
water testing, it says on there, due to COLVID and not being able it's spelled out 
okay. I'm just thinking 20 years from now and we've already done it in our family. 
When did we do that? And then somebody will come up with, oh, remember someone 
broke their leg and we had to go to the hospital. That's why we didn't go. Okay, 
you forget those things. I can just see especially these meetings. Anyways, I think
we covered a lot or we got everything. We still have a bunch of stuff on our plate 
as far as the like yeah. So Fecal testing will be done. We'll look at trappers. 
We'll look at the trapper. I hope is solved. The beaver problems. I hope it's 
solved. We'll see. I mean, unfortunately costly. So anyways, we'll entertain a 
motion to adjourn the meeting. That's why I'm glad you called, Chris, because my 
phone bill would probably be high. All right, all a favor. We've only done this for
3 hours and 15 minutes and 57 seconds. So let's call it quits. Yeah, yeah, we've 
had enough. I like you, but

all right, we'll schedule it. Meeting adjourned. Keep working. Are you coming up 
labor Day weekend at all, Chris?


